

Family Resource Directory

Racine County, WI

A directory of services and resources for families with minor age children

Fall 2020





Police and Fire Emergency

911

Racine County Communications Center - Non-Emergency Number

262-886-2300

The Communications Center handles the telephone requests for Law Enforcement and Fire/Rescue for all of Racine County

Police Departments -	Non-	Fmergency -	General	Information
Police Departments -	INOH-	- ciliergency –	General	IIIIOIIIIauoii

Burlington (City)	262-342-1100
Burlington (Town)	262-763-9558
Caledonia	262-835-4423
Mount Pleasant	262-884-0454
Norway (Town, Wind Lake)	262-534-5166
Racine (City)	262-635-7700
Rochester	262-534-5166
Sturtevant	262-886-7208
Waterford (Village and Town)	262-534-5166

Poison Center 800-222-1222

IMPACT 2-1-1 / Information & Referral Dial 211

1-866-211-3380

Directory Assistance 411

262-555-1212

Hearing Impaired 711

The **area code** for Racine County is "262" unless printed otherwise in the directory. Members of the Racine County Brighter Futures/Family Preservation & Support Initiative developed the Family Resource Directory in 1998, and Extension Racine County coordinates the annual update. Access this Directory online at https://racine.extension.wisc.edu/

Updated annually - updated September 2020



For corrections to the next printing or to add information overlooked, contact Extension Racine County 262-767-2929 or email uwextension@racinecounty.com

^{**} Please note: This directory is not all-inclusive, all addresses, phone numbers and services are subject to change.

Table of Contents

GENERAL INFORMATION	4
Resource Directories and Listings	4
General Resources	5
ABUSE AND NEGLECT ACROSS THE LIFESPAN - FAMILY VIOLENCE	7
CHILD CARE	8
COMMUNITY CENTERS, RECREATION, & YOUTH PROGRAMS	9
COUNSELING, MENTAL HEALTH & SUPPORT SERVICES	15
Support Groups and Programs	19
CRISIS INTERVENTION / EMERGENCY NEEDS	21
DISABILITY SERVICES	24
EDUCATION	27
Degree Programs	28
Libraries	29
Literacy Programs	29
Public Schools	30
EMPLOYMENT ASSISTANCE AND JOB TRAINING	33
FAMILY FUN IN RACINE COUNTY	35
FINANCIAL	37
Family Finance/Budget Counseling	37
Consumer Fraud Prevention/Reporting	39
Tax Assistance	40
FOOD, MEALS AND NUTRITION	42
Programs to apply for/Public Benefits	42
Food Pantries	42
Meal Sites	43
Other	44
Nutrition	43
HEALTH	44
Public Health Departments and Immunization Clinics	46
Medical Clinics and Hospitals	46
Medical Waste and Prescription Drug Disposal	48
Hearing Impaired	49
Pregnancy Services	49
Prescriptions	51
Other	52
HISPANIC/LATINO OUTREACH/SERVICES	53
HOUSING	55
Shelters and Transitional Living	59

INCARCERATION - RESOURCES FOR CHILDREN/FAMILIES	60
Correctional Facilities and Probation and Parole	62
LEGAL	63
Courts Racine Circuit	65
MILITARY AND VETERANS RESOURCES	66
PARENTING RESOURCES & SUPPORT	69
Teen Parenting	73
TRANSPORTATION	74
UTILITY ASSISTANCE	77

General Information

Resource Directories and Listings

A variety of community resources are available throughout Racine County. The Family Resource Directory focuses on families with children under age 18, and primarily non-profit organizations. Other topic -specific directories or listings of resources are listed below:

"211" - Community Services Information and Referral

IMPACT 2-1-1 is a central access point for people in need. During times of personal crisis or community disaster, the free, confidential helpline and online resource directory make it easy for residents to get connected to information and assistance. It is prevention and pre-crisis focused. When calling 211, they will speak with a Community Resource Specialist, a professional trained to listen carefully to the caller's needs, assess their situation and connect them to an agency to respond to their needs. IMPACT 2-1-1 follows up with the caller to be sure they have received proper assistance.

Text your ZIP Code to TXT-211 [898-211] and IMPACT 2-1-1 will respond promptly IMPACT 2-1-1 is available 24 hours per day 211 or (866) 211-3380 Free online directory: http://www.impactinc.org/impact-2-1-1/

Aging and Disability Resource Center of Racine County (ADRC)

The ADRC provides older adults, adults with physical or intellectual/developmental disabilities and caregivers with the resources needed to live with dignity and security, and achieve maximum independence and quality of life.

 14200 Washington Avenue, Sturtevant, WI 53177
 262-833-8777

 Toll Free
 866-219-1043

 Crisis and 24-hour line:
 262-638-6741

Web site: www.adrc.racinecounty.com

Racine County Network of Care Website

An online directory of resources available in Racine County. Web site: https://racine.wi.networkofcare.org/family/index.aspx

Racine County - Official Directory of Public Officials

Listing of County Board Supervisors – Officers, Racine County boards and commissions, Racine County departments and officials, Racine County elected officials, Racine County Circuit Court Judges, Racine County and municipalities board meetings schedules, Racine County municipalities, Racine County population, state offices in Racine County, State Officials – elected, state representatives for Racine County, and United States officials.

Web site: http://racinecounty.com/government/county-clerk/public-officials-directory

Racine County Resource Network (RCRN)

Promotes collaboration between service providers working to strengthen families and individuals. Quarterly meetings provide resource information, networking, and discussions. For information on meeting dates, visit the web site.

Web site: https://www.racinecounty.com/government/human-services/community-outreach-1936

Recycling Guide - Racine and Kenosha Counties

Guide listing household hazardous waste programs, common items to recycle, disposal of common household materials, where to recycle, how to recycle, municipality information, composting and additional information and resources. The guide is compiled by Extension. Web site: https://racine.extension.wisc.edu/files/2020/06/Recycle-Guide-Racine.pdf

Quick List – Resources for Families

A two-page listing of community resources available through Extension Racine County
Web site: https://racine.extension.wisc.edu/
262-767-2929

General Resources

Birth, Death, & Marriage Information

Racine County Register of Deeds, 730 Wisconsin Avenue, Racine, WI	262-636-3208
City of Burlington, 300 North Pine Street, Burlington, WI 53105	262-342-1161

Greening Greater Racine

An inclusive environmental movement of people, organizations, businesses, and government leaders working to inspire, educate, and motivate people to take action to make a healthier and sustainable Greater Racine area now and in the future.

Web site: http://www.greeninggreaterracine.weebly.com

N.A.A.C.P. (National Association for the Advancement of Colored People)

Assistance with problems related to discrimination: employment, education, housing, etc. 1633 Racine Street, Racine, WI 53403 262-632-1151

Web site: www.naacp.org

Photo Identification

A birth certificate is required to apply for a driver's license or a photo ID. Apply at the Department of Motor Vehicles (DMV).

9531 Rayne Road, Sturtevant, WI, 53177

800-924-3570

Racine Interfaith Coalition (RIC)

An organization of diverse Racine churches and faith communities to promote social justice, fairness and quality of life in Racine.

2302A DeKoven Avenue, Racine, WI 53403

Email: ricracine1993@gmail.com 262-635-9532

Web site: www.ricracine.org

Racine Revitalization Partnership

Building on a foundation of diversity, the Racine Revitalization Partnership will provide social and economic opportunities by uniting the community through work, housing, and commerce that supports healthy and vibrant neighborhoods.

1402 Washington Avenue, Racine, WI 53403

262-456-2340

Web site: http://revitalizeracine.com/

Reference Librarians

The Public Librarians know about a variety of community resources and can help research the answers to your questions. Consult the Education section of this directory for listings of libraries.

United Way of Racine County

United Way of Racine County fights for the health, education, and financial stability of every person in our community by partnering with individuals and organizations to create long-lasting, positive change. United Way of Racine County funds local programs, special projects, and its own initiatives, to build an educated workforce in Racine County.

2000 Domanik Drive, Racine WI 53404

262-898-2240

Web site: https://www.unitedwayracine.org/

Urban League of Racine and Kenosha, Inc.

With the mission to enable African Americans and other minority group members to cultivate and exercise their full human potential on par with all other Americans, the Urban League conducts programs in education, employment, housing, urban affairs, economic development, community development, law and consumer affairs, social welfare and citizenship.

718 North Memorial Drive, Racine, WI 53404

262-637-8532

Website: https://www.ulrk.org/

Visioning A Greater Racine

A networked community initiative using the proven VISIONING process within the goal of transforming Racine into a flourishing place we are proud to call home.

Web site: http://www.visioningagreaterracine.org/

Voces de la Frontera

Voces educates workers about their employment rights and organizes to protect and improve the quality of life for low-wage and immigrant workers. They promote grassroots leadership and community and workplace organizing as a strategy to achieve their goals, and operate workers' centers in Milwaukee and Racine.

2100 Layard Avenue, Racine, WI 53404

262-721-5575

Web site: http://vdlf.org/

Volunteer Center of Racine

The Center mobilizes people of all ages and backgrounds to volunteer by investing their resources of time and talent to make a difference in their own lives as well as the lives of those served. It connects people and resources with the needs and services in our community. The Retired Senior Volunteer Program (RSVP) is available for individuals 55 years or older. The Youth Volunteer Corps (YVC) is available for youth between 11-18 years of age. We also accept Court Mandated Community Service individuals. We aim to find volunteer activities for anyone wanting to give back to the surrounding community.

6216 Washington Avenue, Western Village, Suite G, Racine, WI 53406

262-886-9612

Web site: http://www.volunteercenterofracine.org/

Abuse and Neglect Across the Lifespan - Family Violence

Racine County Child Advocacy Center

The Center performs forensic evaluations for children who have made disclosures of physical and sexual abuse and neglect. Services are provided in coordination with Racine County Human Services Department, local law enforcement agencies, and the District Attorney's office. Victim advocacy services are provided on site to be sure that all of the child and family's needs are met while going through the process of investigation and prosecution. Initial reports of abuse or neglect should continue to be made directly to Human Services.

2405 Northwestern Avenue, Suite 205 Racine, WI 53404

262-898-7970

Racine County Human Services Department

To report child physical or sexual abuse and/or neglect, elder abuse/neglect, or for information about help available.

Child Abuse and Neglect Reports
Adult Protective Services/ADRC

262-638-7720 262-833-8777

Fight to End Exploitation

A network of local resources collaborating to increase communication among providers, identify gaps in services and provide advocacy and support for victims while preventing conditions that foster human trafficking in Racine County through education and outreach efforts.

National Human Trafficking Hotline

888-373-7888

Web site: http://fighttoendexploitation.org/

Legal Action of Wisconsin

Free legal services for specific legal problems, including improper evictions, termination of housing assistance or custody cases where there are instances of domestic violence or abuse. Legal Action website has information on various legal options in Southeastern Wisconsin. 4900 Spring Street, Suite 100, Racine, WI 53406 262-635-8836

Web site: http://www.legalaction.org/

S.C.A.N. (Stop Child Abuse & Neglect)

The SCAN program provides a continuum of school-based child abuse awareness curriculum to children in Racine County. A Speakers Bureau is available. Programs provided at no cost.

2000 Domanik Drive, 4th Floor, Racine, WI 53404

Web site: https://www.focusracine.org/#/

Sexual Assault Services (SAS)

SAS provides a 24-hour crisis line, medical and legal advocacy, support groups, short-term crisis intervention and long-term therapy services to primary and secondary victims of sexual assault and abuse. SAS also provides educational presentations to community groups, agencies and schools. All of SAS's services are free and bilingual (Spanish).

2000 Domanik Drive, 4th Floor, Racine, WI 53404 262-619-1634 480 South Pine Street, Burlington WI 53105 (Love, Inc.) (ext. 109) 262-763-6226 24-Hour Crisis Hotline: 262-637-7233 National 24-hours crisis line: 800-656-4673 262-424-3134 Spanish Warm Line (M-F 8 a.m. - 5 p.m.)

Web site: www.sasofracine.org

UNIDOS Against Domestic Violence

A statewide organization with a mission to end family violence in the Latino/immigrant communities in Wisconsin

> Help Line 800-510-9195

262-619-1633

Web site: https://unidoswi.org/en/

Women's Resource Center

Provides safe shelter and healing services to survivors of domestic abuse and their families, as well as an array of safety services throughout Racine County.

Counseling - Individual counseling for victims of domestic abuse

<u>Domestic Violence Support Group</u> - Free for those seeking help from domestic violence. Legal Advocacy - Help with restraining orders and self-represented divorces for women in domestic violence situations, some referrals to Legal Action, support at court hearings, and answers questions about court and law enforcement procedures.

Domestic Abuse (24-hour service)

(crisis) 262-633-3233 (office) 262-633-3274

P.O. Box 1764 Racine, WI 53401 Website: http://www.racinewrc.org

Child Care

4C - For Children

Provides child care resource and referral assistance to families needing to locate childcare. 4C offers a variety of health and safety, professional development and quality improvement trainings to childcare professionals such as sponsoring the CACFP nutrition program, providing YoungStar consultation, and sponsoring a monthly family provider support network. The 4C Racine location also has a free toy and book lending resource library for child care providers.

6233 Bankers Road, Suite 14, Racine, WI 53403

Email: 4C@4C-forchildren.org Child Care Referrals: 414-562-2676 Web site: http://4c-forchildren.org/ 4C Racine Office: 262-633-0959

> Fax: 262-633-5695

Child Care Payment Assistance

Subsidized child care funding is available for eligible families. You do not need to be participating in any other type of public assistance to be eligible. Applications may be completed at the Racine County Workforce Solutions Center or at the website below.

 1717 Taylor Avenue, Racine, WI 53403
 888-794-5820

 1072 Milwaukee Avenue, Burlington, WI 53105
 Fax
 855-293-1822

Website: https://access.wisconsin.gov/

Wisconsin Department of Children and Families

Website with a variety of early care and education information including YoungStar child care quality ratings and licensing information related to compliance history and enforcement actions of state licensed group and family child care programs.

1717 Taylor Avenue, Racine, WI 53403

1072 Milwaukee Avenue, Burlington, WI 53105

Web site: http://dcf.wisconsin.gov/childcare (links)
http://dcf.wisconsin.gov/youngstar/ (YoungStar)

608-422-7000

Community Centers, Recreation, & Youth Programs

Community Centers

Burlington Senior Center

587 East State Street, Burlington, WI 53105

262-716-0329

City of Racine Community Centers

Variety of programs for youth and adults, such as open gym and game room, playground activities, homework assistance, special events, arts and crafts, library program, drill team, tutoring classes, senior club, information and referral, senior club, homework assistance, preschool programs, and information and referral. Call community center for specific activities.

Parks, Recreation and Cultural Services Department

City Hall Annex, 800 Center Street, Racine, WI 53403	262-636-9131
Cesar Chavez Community Center	
2221 Douglas Avenue, Racine, WI 53402	262-636-9221
Dr. John Bryant Community Center	
601 21st Street, Racine, WI 53403	262-636-9235
Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. Community Center	
1134 Dr. Martin Luther King Drive, Racine, WI 53404	262-636-9237
Humble Park Community Center	
2200 Blaine Avenue, Racine, WI 53403	262-636-9226
Tyler Domer Community Center	
2301 12 th Street Racine, WI 53403	262-636-9414
Web site: https://www.cityofracine.org/CommunityCenters/	

9

John XXIII Educational Center

Open to all fifth through twelfth grade students in the Racine community, the center reaches out to youth and their families. Support programs help students succeed in school and life as they build self-confidence, motivation, resiliency and needed skill sets to respond positively to life's challenges. Programs include supervised homework help, tutoring, mentoring, family support and community building workshops. The Outreach Program offers group sessions in local schools for social and emotional support. The Center is a ministry of St. Patrick Church. 1101 Douglas Avenue, Racine, WI, 53402

Web site: www.john23educenter.org

LGBT Center of SE Wisconsin

The Center provides a safe and supportive environment through which LGBT people, their family, friends and allies in Racine, Kenosha and surrounding communities access needed informational, professional, social, and health-related services. Links and integrates the LGBT population of Racine and Kenosha with the myriad nonprofit organizations, causes, and services already operating inside and outside of this area.

1456 Junction Avenue, Racine, WI 53403 262-664-4100

Web site: https://www.lgbtsewi.org/

LIFT Strategy – United Way of Racine County

Link and Inspire for Tomorrow (LIFT) is United Way's community school initiative in partnership with Racine Unified School District. Knapp Elementary (2701 17th St., 53405) and Julian Thomas Elementary (930 Martin Luther King Jr. Dr., 53404) are the current LIFT locations. A community school is the hub of its neighborhood, uniting families, educators and community partners to provide all students and families access to high-quality academics, enrichment activities, health and social services, and community events to strengthen connections among neighbors – LIFT supports the whole child, the whole family and the whole community.

2000 Domanik Drive, Racine, WI 53404 262-456-6467

Web site: www.UnitedWayRacine.org/lift

YMCA

Many programs are available for youth and adults as well as information and referral.

<u>Bridge to College</u> (B2C) - Youth in grades 8-12 guided through the steps necessary to successfully complete high school and apply for post-secondary education.

<u>Focus on Fathers</u> - A group based fatherhood initiative designed to assist low income, minority, and non-custodial fathers with the skills and attitudes to become more nurturing towards their children. Monthly "Daddy's Day Out" activities.

<u>Homework Assistance</u> - One-on-one homework assistance offered to each Teen Achiever <u>Young Achievers –</u> A program for middle school students offered during the school year at the YMCA. Middle school students attend 3-4 times per week and receive homework assistance, leadership sessions, and high school preparation.

<u>Young Leaders Academy</u> (YLA) - The mission is to strengthen the City of Racine by nurturing its most at-risk population, inner-city minority youth between ages 8 and 14 to reverse the negative trend of low academic achievement and stereotypical behavior of youth from low-income communities. The YLA is offering programming at Wadewitz Elementary School, Giese Elementary School, 21st Century Preparatory School, and SC Johnson Elementary School. To increase the strength and effectiveness of community life by improving local conditions, especially for youth in disadvantaged situations.

Riverside Branch – 141 North Main Street, Racine, WI 53403	262-634-1994
Sealed Air - 8501 Campus Drive, Mount Pleasant, WI 53406	262-634-1994
George Bray Neighborhood YMCA - 924 Center Street, Racine, WI 53403	262-634-1994
Web site: http://www.ymcaracine.org	262-898-4762

Recreation

Recreation programs are also held at local community centers. For additional reactional opportunities for children, youth, and adults, see the "Community Centers" section.

Burlington Community Education Department

Adult/Children programs and activities

400 McCanna Parkway, Burlington, WI 53105 262-763-0219

Web site: https://www.basd.k12.wi.us/families/community_ed.cfm

Town of Norway Recreational Department

Adult/children programs and activities

6419 Heg Park Road, Wind Lake, WI 53185 (ext. 6180) 262-895-6335

Web site: http://www.townofnorway.org/departments/parks-recreation

Waterford Recreation Department

Adult/children programs and activities

Web site: http://www.waterford.k12.wi.us (ext. 1131) 262-514-8200

Nature Centers

Caledonia Conservancy

A recreational-based organization committed to preserving land for the future. They provide walking trails, dog walking paths, and trails for cross country skiing, nature programs for adults and children, and community events.

Web site: http://www.caledoniaconservancy.org 262-498-4993

Eco-Justice Center

Provides tours, seasonal celebrations, education programs, and workshops. Spring and summer "ecology" camps for 5-14 year olds.

7133 Michna Road, Racine, WI 53402

262-681-8527 Web site: http://www.racinedominicans.org/eco-justice

River Bend Nature Center, Inc.

Provides environmental education and outdoor recreation. Public programs include canoeing, kayaking, snow shoeing, cross-country skiing, and building rental.

3600 North Green Bay Road, Racine, WI 53402 262-639-1515

Web site: http://riverbendnaturecenterracine.org/

Root River Environmental Education Community Center

The REC Center offers public canoe and kayak rentals on the Root River on weekends during the summer months, plus educational workshops for children and community members.

1301 West 6th Street, Racine, WI 53404

262-595-2912

Web site: https://www.uwp.edu/learn/colleges/naturalhealthsciences/reccenter.cfm

Samuel Myers Park

This park has been transformed into a nature center featuring four different ecosystems: wetlands, dunes, prairie, and upland. As a coastal wetlands sanctuary on the shore of Lake Michigan, it is a corridor for birds and other wildlife, which can be observed from a gazebo overlooking the park or by walking through the site on a boardwalk.

1 11th Street, Racine, WI 53403 262-639-9101

SENO Land Trust Conservancy

Dedicated to sustainable forestry, natural resources education, conservation, and land preservation, the conservancy offers family programs and events as well as workshops in issues of sustainability at the SENO Woodland Center.

3606 Dyer Lake Road, Burlington, WI 53105 262-539-3222

Web site: http://www.senokrlt.org

Youth Programs

4-H Youth Development – Extension Racine County

4-H Youth Development integrates research, education, and community-based partnerships, enabling youth to learn and practice life skills to be productive citizens.

1072 Milwaukee Avenue, Burlington, WI 53105 262-767-2929

Web site: https://racine.extension.wisc.edu/

Big Brothers Big Sisters of Racine and Kenosha Counties

As an affiliate of Big Brothers Big Sisters of America it provides children (ages 6-18) facing adversity with strong and enduring, professionally supported one-to-one mentoring relationships that change their lives for the better, forever.

3131 Taylor Avenue, Building 4, Box 7, Racine, WI 53405 262-637-7625

Web site: http://www.beabignow.org

Big Sisters of Greater Racine, Inc.: Changing lives Two by Two

Matches adult women mentors with girls ages 5-14

P.O. Box 081663, Racine, WI 53408 262-633-8434

840 Lake Avenue, Suite 250, Racine, WI 53403

Web site: http://bigsistersracine.org/

Boy Scouts of America

2319 Northwestern Avenue, Racine, WI 53404 262-632-1655

Web site: http://scouting.org

https://volunteerracine.galaxydigital.com/agency/detail/?agency_id=28564

Girl Scouts of Wisconsin Southeast

5801 Washington Avenue, Suite 200, Mount Pleasant, WI 53406

800-565-4475

Godfathers Club of Racine

Provides guidance and confidence to a diverse group of at-risk males ages 7-24 by matching them with adult male companions. They challenge the participants to believe in themselves, use their natural gifts and talents to achieve full maturity as young males.

1120 Grand Avenue, Racine, WI 53403

262-412-7690

Heart to Heart Mentoring Program

The program works with at-risk children from single parent homes who are being adjudicated as youthful offenders or experiencing difficulties at school, home, or community. Mentors provide positive adult role modeling, asset building, and connectedness outside of the juvenile justice system. Mentors focus on improving school performance, reducing truancy and delinquency, raising self-esteem, developing better decision-making skills, finding employment, and becoming productive citizens. Coordinated by Pastor Willie Scott at Christian Faith Fellowship P.O. Box 085576, Racine, WI 53408

262-939-0430
3303 Nicholson Road, Franksville, WI 53126

Partners2

Network of parents, schools, students, and the Burlington community focused on promoting positive cultural change and healthy choices, with an emphasis on preventing alcohol, tobacco, and drug use by Burlington youth.

400 McCanna Parkway, Burlington, WI 53105

(ext. 2119) 262-763-0200

Web site: https://sites.google.com/a/basd.k12.wi.us/partners2/

Prairie School's Center for Developing Excellence STEAM Academy

The program is open to all 5th through 9th grade students in southeastern Wisconsin (private, parochial, charter, public, home schooled, and online-students). The goal of the Academy is to excite and motivate students to enroll in challenging science, math, engineering, art and technology classes in high school (such as IB and AP) by emphasizing the FUN in teaching the FUNdamentals of STEAM (Science, Technology, Engineering, Arts, and Mathematics). Week-long camps are offered during the summer and night and weekend workshops during the school year. School year programs are free and scholarships may be available for summer programs. Web site: https://www.cdestem.com/

Racine Creative Center

Call it STEAM, or a Makerspace - Racine Creative Center focuses on the inquiry, design process that prepares kids to become creators in graphic design, coding, photography, videography, and music mixing. Innovative programs prepare kids for scholarships, internships, and future-focused careers. Kids work with today's technologies, while being challenged to learn something new and innovative to survive in today's work workforce. It is an environment where the kids have a voice; with that voice, they are empowered. Empowerment comes with the responsibility to learn through creativity and communication. This is their house, and instructors guide them through the creative process, teach them how to be agile with ever-changing world, and trust them to solve problems in new, innovative ways.

440 Main Street, Racine WI 53403

262-488-2397

Web site: <u>www.racinecreativecenter.com</u>

Racine Gymnastics Center

Peppermint Pre-school Gymnastics Center group, cooperative activities, rhythmic games, eye/hand, eye/foot coordination, listening and following directions including tumbling, cheering, and trampoline activities.

2501 Golf Avenue, Racine, WI 53404 262-634-2344

Web site: http://www.racinegymnastics.com/

Racine Theater Guild

A volunteer-based community theatre, offers a season of eight mainstage plays and musicals, Racine Children's Theatre, Jean's Jazz Series, Comedy Tonight, Signature Spotlight Concert Series, theatre trips, classes for kids and adults, daytime performances and workshops for schools.

2519 Northwestern Avenue, Racine, WI 53404 262-633-4218

Web site: https://racinetheatre.org/

Racine Youth Sports

1330 Borgardt Road, Sturtevant, WI 53177 262-886-0797

Web site: www.racineyouthsports.com/

Teen Peer Program (Focus on Community)

Teen Peer Educators are high school students who are committed to living a drug free lifestyle. The Teen Peer Coordinator and Focus staff trains these young people in the arena of ATODA education as well as facilitation techniques to encouraging the youth culture to value healthy lifestyles. They work with youth as mentors, role models, and facilitators to promote healthy lifestyles in the community and to prevent substance abuse through a variety of youth and family programs. The Teen Peers work in all of Focus' youth serving programs. Teen Peers are positive role models at their respective schools and in the community.

1240 Washington Avenue, Racine, WI 53403 262-632-6200

Web site: http://www.focusracine.org

Women's Resource Center

Prevention education and awareness for youth ages 10-18 about healthy relationships, teen dating violence and sexual assault. Safety services for teen victims.

1547 College Avenue, Racine, WI 53403 Ext: 102 262-633-3274

Web site: http://www.racinewrc.org

Youth in Governance (Extension Racine County)

The goal is to bring youth voice to community issues and concerns through direct participation in local government while fostering the development of confident, independent, and motivated youth leaders. Youth participants sit on each of the following five Racine County Board Committees: Economic Development & Land Use Planning; Finance & Human Resources: Government Services; Health & Human Development; and Public Works, Parks, & Facilities for a one-year term. Open to Racine County high school youth (see web site for qualifications) Web site: https://racine.extension.wisc.edu/

Counseling, Mental Health & Support Services

Non-profit agencies that provide counseling and support for individuals and families are listed below. Call for specific programs, fees, insurance accepted, and to make an appointment.

Advancing Family Assets (AFA)

AFA ensures the provision of high-quality case management services that are client-centered, family-focused, strength-based, and outcomes-driven. Action planning is jointly developed with the client/family and addresses the whole person/family across life domains and systems. Individual Success Plans intentionally guide decisions and actions toward financial stability and family success leading to long-term independence. There are two agencies that use the AFA model to serve Racine County:

Focus on Community, 1240 Washington Avenue, Racine, WI 53403 262-632-6200

Web site: http://www.focusracine.org Email: AFAinfo@focusracine.org

Catholic Charities, 800 Wisconsin Avenue, Racine, WI 53403 262-637-8888

Web site: https://www.ccmke.org/Catholic-Charities.htm

Email: Peggy Caceres pcaceres@ccmke.org or Laura Martinez lmartinex@ccmke.org

Ascension- All Saints Mental Health & Addiction Care

Offers comprehensive outpatient counseling, including individual, family, groups, intensive outpatient services for mental health or alcohol/substance abuse, and partial hospitalization program for mental health and alcohol/substance abuse. WOW (Women of Worth) is an intensive outpatient substance abuse program specifically designed to address the needs of women. Many of our locations are incorporated into the Ascension Medical Group offices to offer collaboration with medical providers.

262-687-2222

1333 College Avenue, Racine, WI 53403

3805B Spring Street, Suite LL-20, Racine, WI 53405

3821 Spring Street, Racine WI 53405

4328 Old Green Bay Road, Racine, WI 53403

2408 4 Mile Road, Racine, WI 53402

1120 Main Street, Union Grove, WI 53182

Web site: https://healthcare.ascension.org/Specialty-Care/Behavioral-Mental-Health

Aurora Behavioral Health

Offers a full continuum of substance abuse treatment and related services for children, youth, adults, and families. Counseling for families experiencing problems: abuse, divorce, behavior problems of children, depression, anxiety, stress and marital and family conflict.

190 Gardner Avenue, Burlington, WI 53105

262-763-7766

207 18th Place, Kenosha, WI 53140

887-666-7223

Web site: http://www.aurorahealthcare.org/services/behavioral-health-addiction#services-and-

<u>treatment</u>

Behavioral Health Services of Racine County

A "one stop shop" for accessing Racine County's Mental Health and AODA (Alcohol and Other Drug Abuse) Services.

<u>Crisis Services</u> staff responds to questions from youth and adults seeking information about services or other behavioral health topics. Walk-in services available Monday-Friday 8:30 to 4:30. The 24-hour crisis line offers supportive listening, and directs calls to appropriate services. 1717 Taylor Avenue, Racine, WI 53403 24 hour crisis line 262-638-6741 <u>S.A.I.L. Program</u> (Stabilization, Assessment, Information, and Linkage) – is 24 hours/7 days a week 13-bed residential facility that provides short-term mental health stabilization for Racine County residents who are 18 and over and experiencing a mental health crisis. 262-638-6741 <u>Mobile Response</u> – emergency mental health staff respond to individuals (youth and adults) experiencing mental health crisis.

Web site: http://racinecounty.com/BHS

Behavioral Health Services of Racine County – Outpatient Clinic

Behavior Health Services is a State-Licensed Outpatient Mental Health and Substance Abuse Clinic. Therapy staff includes a psychiatrist, licensed psychologists, licensed professional counselors, licensed clinical social workers, substance abuse counselors and registered nurses. 1717 Taylor Avenue, Racine, WI 53403 262-638-6744

Catholic Charities

Hispanic Outreach

Serving people of all faiths. Counseling for families experiencing abuse, divorce, behavior problems of children, depression, stress, marital and/or family conflict issues; bilingual therapists available. Also provides a link to agency staff for adoption services, pregnancy support and parenting education. Also, operates the Hispanic Advancing Family Assets Program (AFA) in the Julian Thomas Elementary School neighborhood (see AFA listing).

800 Wisconsin Ave., Racine, WI 53403 (ext. 124 office) (ext. 4220 appointments) 262-637-8888

262-637-8888

Web site: http://www.ccmke.org

Children's Wisconsin Community Services

Child and Family Counseling for depression, anxiety, ADHD, behavior problems, divorce, domestic abuse, physical and sexual abuse and neglect of children. The program also works with adults who have children and their mental health issues are impairing their parenting skills. 8800 Washington Avenue, Mount Pleasant, WI 53406 262-633-3591 480 South Pine Street, Burlington, WI 53105 262-763-3008

Evangelical Child & Family Agency

24-hour hotline for women and men facing unplanned pregnancies, supporting evangelical families and individuals seeking to adopt (through Respite Care), and providing for infants and children in need of temporary foster care and adoption.

1617 South 124th Street, New Berlin, WI 53151 262-789-1881 Web site: http://www.ecfawisc.org/ 800-686-3232

Family Service of Racine

State-certified Outpatient Mental Health Clinic offering counseling for individuals and families to address a wide range of issues including depression, anxiety, self-esteem, parenting struggles, family issues, grief, ADHD, anger management, marriage difficulties, child and parent

interactions plus other mental health needs. Medicare, Medicaid, most private insurances and a sliding fee scale accepted.

<u>Margaret Ann's Program</u> is a free, monthly grief support group for children, teens and their caregivers. Registration is required for all services.

420 Seventh Street, Racine, WI 53403 262-634-2391

Web site: http://fsracine.org/

HOPES Center of Racine, Inc.

Provides individual counseling for people who are literally homeless and have a mental illness. The PATH program (Projects for Assistance in Transition from Homelessness) offers case management and assists participants with mental health assessments, mental health services, income, and housing.

521 Sixth Street, Racine, WI 53403

262-898-2940 480 South Pine Street, Burlington, WI 53105

262-763-6226 Web site: http://www.hopescenter.org

Improving Children's Health through School and Community Partnerships

This project is part of the Healthier Wisconsin Partnership Program (HWPP) funded by Advancing a Healthier Wisconsin Endowment at the Medical College of Wisconsin to improve behavioral health. In partnership with Racine County and the Racine Collaborative for Children's Mental Health, the project focuses on improving the social emotional health of elementary students in Racine Unified School District.

1717 Taylor Avenue, Racine, WI 53403

262-822-7157

Email: hwppracine@gmail.com

Lakeside Family Therapy Services

Lakeside Family Therapy Services, a licensed mental health and AODA clinic, offers marital & relationship counseling, employment counseling, mental health and alcohol & other drug abuse (AODA) counseling for individuals, families and couples of all ages.

4810 Northwestern Avenue, Racine, WI 53406

262-637-9984

800-488-5181

Web site: http://lakesidefamilytherapy.com/

Lutheran Social Services

Call for referrals to individual counseling for depression, divorce, domestic abuse, child abuse, parenting skills. Services available in Milwaukee and Waukesha.

Web site: http://www.lsswis.org

NAMI Racine County

Offers support groups (seven different types), education, advocacy, referrals, and other resources to help people with a mental illness, their families, and community members. Also serves the Burlington area. See website or call for group meeting times.

2300 DeKoven Avenue, Racine, WI 53403 262-637-0582

Web site: http://www.namiracinecounty.org

Quality Addiction Management

Out-Patient Methadone Treatment

5735 Durand Avenue, Suite A, Racine, WI 53406 262-598-1392

Web site: http://www.methadonetreatmentwisconsin.com/

Racine Collaborative for Children's Mental Health

The Collaborative is a group of community leaders and members working together to improve children's mental health in greater Racine. The collaborative educates, advocates and mobilizes community leaders and professional resources to deliver quality, coordinated and comprehensive support services so that all children might lead healthy and vibrant lives.

2333 Northwestern Avenue, Racine, WI 53404

262-977-5013

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/RacineC2MH/

Racine Friendship Clubhouse

Serves mental health participants with building socialization, life skills, and job-readiness. 2000 17th Street, Racine, WI 53403 262-636-9393

Web site: www.racineclubhouse.org Facebook: Racine Friendship Clubhouse

Rogers Memorial Hospital

Child and Adolescent Day Treatment Program in Kenosha Rogers Memorial provides intensive treatment that exceeds what can be provided in traditional outpatient therapy for kids and teens who have serious emotional and behavioral problems, but do not require inpatient care. Group, family and individual therapies, psychiatric evaluation and medication management are available. The half-day program format allows the child to continue to attend their regular school. Additional Programs – Call for meeting dates/times: OCD (adolescence), AODA (adults), Adult Dual Programs (anxiety, depression, drug/alcohol), IOP (adults)

24/7 Phone Assessments Oconomowoc 800-767-4411 / West Allis 414-327-3000 9916 75th Street, Kenosha, WI 53142 262-942-4000

Web site: http://www.rogershospital.org/locations/kenosha

SAFE Haven of Racine, Inc.

Provides information, referral, and prevention. A Youth Shelter offers specialized, intensive counseling and short-term emergency shelter to youth age 10-17 who have run away or are having a family crisis. Provides a safe alternative to the streets and an opportunity to sort out problems. All services are confidential and free.

1030 Washington Avenue, Racine, WI 53403 262-637-9559

Web site: http://www.safehavenofracine.org/

Sexual Assault Services (SAS)

SAS provides 24-hour crisis line, medical and legal advocacy, short-term crisis intervention and long-term therapy services to victims of sexual assault and abuse. It also provides community education to community groups, agencies and schools. All services are free and bilingual.

Racine Office: 2000 Domanik Drive, 4th Floor, Racine, WI 53404 262-619-1634 Burlington Office: 480 South Pine Street, Burlington, WI 53105 (ext. 109) 262-763-6226 24-Hour Crisis Hotline: 262-637-7233 National 24-hours crisis line: 800-656-4673 Spanish Warm Line (M-F 8 a.m. - 5 p.m.): 262-424-3134

Web site: www.sasofracine.org

Stepping Stone Farms School of Horsemanship

A non-profit horse rescue and therapeutic facility in Franksville that serves the needs of people in the South East Wisconsin area. In our Equine Assisted Therapy programs, people experience physical and emotional healing through riding and interacting with the horses, which can improve his or her self-esteem, relationship skills and quality of life.

1439 92nd Street, Franksville, WI 53126

Web Site: http://www.steppingstonefarms.org/

Teen Challenge

Residential, faith-based 12 to 18 month long drug recovery program for adults over age 18. Insurance is not required to be in the program. Payment plans and fee waivers may be available. Web site: http://www.teenchallengeonline.com/

Women's Resource Center

Professional counseling services are available to meet the needs of the women, men and children in crisis, resulting from domestic abuse or sexual assault. Weekly support groups enable victims to share experiences, gain support and receive education about domestic abuse. Services are available in English, Spanish, Hmong, and ASL.

Family Healing Program - Healing through play for children, children's support group, and individual sessions with children and mothers, parenting groups, individual parenting sessions.

P.O. Box 1764, Racine, WI 53401 (crisis) 262-633-3233 (office) 262-633-3274

Western Racine County (Dover Healing House) (crisis) 262-633-3233 (office) 262-878-1238

Web site: http://www.racinewrc.org/

Support Groups and Programs

The Racine Journal Times publishes a monthly list of support groups in the Community section.

Alcoholics Anonymous

Support group meetings available daily, 12 step.

Racine Area Central Office, 3701 Durand Avenue, Suite 225, Racine, WI 53405 262-554-6611 724 North Pine Street, Burlington, WI 53105 262-767-0960 Web site: http://www.aa.org 24-Hour Hotline 262-554-7788

Al-Anon of Southeastern WI

Support for people who have a family member or friend with alcohol or other drug problems.

Call the AA Hotline for groups.

262-554-7788

480 South Pine Street, Burlington, WI 53105

414-257-2415

Web site: http://www.al-anon.alateen.org/; http://www.area61afg.org/

A.N.G.E.L Autism Network

Autism Network through Guidance, Education and Life 1300 Perry Avenue, Racine, WI 53408

857-2AUTISM (857-228-8476)

414-379-2314

Web site: http://www.angelautismnetwork.org/

Autism Solution Pieces

Support groups in Racine and Kenosha and Club Awesome for kids. 262-639-3041 Web site: http://www.autismsolutionpieces.com/

Focus on Community

Our mission is to unite our community in an effort to prevent substance abuse and inspire healthy life choices. School age programs, family programs and referral services available.

Advancing Family Assets (AFA) - Promotes family success and stability by providing one-on-one coaching and support with a focus on three key areas: income, whole health and education. Families and individuals in the program work with an AFA coach to identify their strengths and goals, develop an individual plan for success, and access new resources. AFA serves individuals ages 18-28 or families (preferred) with at least one minor child (ages 0-17) and reside in the Knapp Elementary School neighborhood and zip codes: 53403 or 53405. Contact afainfo@focusracine.org

<u>Partners2</u> - Network of parents, schools, students, and the Burlington community focused on promoting positive cultural change and healthy choices, with an emphasis on preventing alcohol, tobacco, and drug use by Burlington youth contact <u>cconverset@basd.k12.wi.us</u>

1240 Washington Avenue, Racine, WI 53403

262-632-6200

400 McCanna Parkway, Burlington, WI 53105 (Partners2)

(ext. 2119) 262-763-0200

Web site: http://www.focusracine.org

GriefShare

A 13-week Grief Support program offered three times per year. Your journey of mourning to joy! Meetings take place Monday evenings from 6:15 - 8:15 PM at Community United Methodist Church. Each week is a stand-alone topic. A \$15 fee includes a workbook. See the calendar on the website for current group listings, or call the church office.

455 South Jefferson Street, Waterford, WI 53185

262-534-2313

Web site: https://www.griefshare.org/

Grove, Inc.

Recovering alcoholics support group. 1037 Grove Avenue, Racine, WI 53405

262-634-9656

Heroin Anonymous

Support group meetings available Wednesdays at 6:00 PM. Anyone with an opioid addiction (or any addiction) is free to attend. Handicapped accessible.

1717 Taylor Avenue, enter on the South side entrance

Margaret Ann's Place – see Family Service of Racine for grief support groups for children/ teens.

NAMI Racine County (Alliance on Mental Illness)

NAMI Racine County (Alliance on Mental Illness of Racine County, Inc.) provides advocacy, education, support, and public awareness so that all individuals and families affected by mental illness can build better lives. No costs.

2300 DeKoven Avenue, Racine WI, 53403

262-637-0582

Web site: https://www.namiracinecounty.org/

Sexual Assault Services (SAS)

SAS provides support groups for teens and adult survivors of sexual assault and abuse, as well as caregivers of children who were sexually abused.

2000 Domanik Drive, 4th Floor, Racine, WI 53404

262-619-1634 / Hotline 262-637-7233

Spanish Warm Line (M-F 8 a.m. - 5 p.m.)

262-424-3134

Web site: www.sasofracine.org

Wisconsin Family Ties

Statewide organization run by families for families focused on children and adolescents with emotional, behavioral and mental disorders. Provides family advocacy; local, state, and national advocacy; support group information; information and referrals; and education.

16 North Carroll Street, Suite 230, Madison, WI 53703

800-422-7145

Web site: http://wifamilyties.org FAX 608-267-6801

Wisconsin Tobacco Quit Line

If you're ready to quit smoking or chewing tobacco and you're a Wisconsin resident, simply call. You'll talk to a friendly quit coach who will send you a free two-week supply of quit-tobacco medications, plus help you develop strategies on how to quit that are just right for you.

800-QUIT-NOW (800-784-8669)

Women's Resource Center

Domestic Violence Support Group - Free support group in Racine for those who seeking help.

P.O. Box 1764, Racine, WI 53401 262-633-3233

Web site: http://www.racinewrc.org/ 262-878-1238

Crisis Intervention / Emergency Needs

Also refer to sections on Food and Housing for related emergency needs.

American Red Cross in Southeastern Wisconsin

Helps families and individuals prepare for and cope with emergencies.

4521 Taylor Avenue, Racine, WI 53405 262-554-9997

Web site: http://www.redcross.org/wi/milwaukee

Behavioral Health Services of Racine County

A "one stop shop" for accessing Racine County's Mental Health and AODA (Alcohol and Other Drug Abuse) Services.

<u>Crisis Services</u> staff responds to questions from youth and adults seeking information about services or other behavioral health topics. Walk-in services available Monday-Friday 8:30 to 4:30 <u>Mobile Response</u> – emergency mental health staff respond to individuals experiencing mental health crisis.

<u>S.A.I.L. Program</u> (Stabilization, Assessment, Information, and Linkage) – is 24-hour (7 days per week) stabilization program for Racine County residents who are 18 and over and experiencing a mental health crisis.

1717 Taylor Avenue, Racine, WI 53403 24 / 7 crisis line 262-638-6741

Web site: http://racinecounty.com/BHS

Emergency Food Referrals

IMPACT - 211 Dial 211 or 866-211-3380 / Text ZIP Code to 898211

Equus Workforce Solutions

Housing and Emergency Assistance for those who are homeless or at risk of becoming homeless. Applicants must have a child under age 18 residing with them and show proof of financial crisis. 1717 Taylor Avenue, Racine, WI 53403 262-638-6348

Faith, Hope, and Love

The goal is to build Faith Hope & Love in the lives of children in crisis through our Duffels for Kids, BlastPacks, Birthday Club, New Beginnings Bags, Sensory Bags for Kids, Back to School and Operation Christmas Cheer programs across Southeastern Wisconsin, in an effort to reach as many children in crisis situations as possible. The agency works towards closing gaps in need so no child is left without being provided basic health and wellness.

740 College Avenue, Racine, WI 53403

262-902-0556

Web site: http://www.fhlforkids.org/

Giving to the Nations, Inc.

An organization devoted to advancing the lives of others. Provides personal care, household cleaning items, clothing, household items, free education classes, and community outreach.
4003 Durand Avenue, Suite 5A, Racine, WI 53405
262-633-8680

Web site: https://www.givingtothenations.org/

HALO, Inc.

The mission of the Homeless Assistance Leadership Organization is to provide a pathway to self-sufficiency for those experiencing homelessness in Racine County. HALO provides emergency shelter for men, women, and children in need; preventing chronic homelessness through services that help homeless adults become self-sufficient; and ensuring homeless children get positive support through stable living and learning environments.

2000 DeKoven Avenue, Unit 1, Racine, WI 53403

262-633-3235

Web site: http://www.haloinc.org

HOPES Center of Racine, Inc.

Outreach for people who are experiencing homelessness and are unsheltered in the city and county of Racine. Street outreach teams seek out and assist people living in places not meant for human habitation and provide basic items, links to shelter, and information on services. Call the Outreach Hotline for someone who is unsheltered and seeking, or may need, assistance.

521 6th Street, Racine, WI 53403

262-898-2940

Outreach Hotline 9:00 p.m. – 5:00 a.m.

262-498-7686

Web site: http://www.hopescenter.org

Racine Hospitality Center

Gives homeless and near-homeless individuals (i.e. alone, lonely, mental health, etc.) a warm and safe refuge from 7:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. on Mondays, Tuesdays, Thursdays, and Fridays.

St. Luke's Episcopal Church 614 Main Street, Racine, WI 53403

262-634-5529

Web site: http://www.hospitality-center.org/

Racine/Kenosha Community Action Agency

Food Pantry and Senior Baskets.

2113 North Wisconsin Street, Racine, WI 53402 262-637-8377

Web site: http://www.rkcaa.org

Safe Families for Children

Surrounds families in crisis with a caring, compassionate community. A volunteer-driven movement, that relies on host families and a network of support to open their arms, their hearts, and their homes to host vulnerable children and be alongside of parents in crisis.

Web site: http://safe-families.org/

SAFE Haven of Racine, Inc.

<u>Racine Youth Shelter</u> - Crisis, supportive listening and other services. Confidential and free. 1030 Washington Avenue, Racine, WI 53403 262-637-9559

Web site: https://www.safehavenofracine.org/

The Salvation Army

Helps provide emergency assistance for rent and utility bills, pastoral and family counseling, food and clothing needs, limited shelter services, school supplies, and other seasonal programs. 1901 Washington Avenue, Racine, WI 53403 262-632-3147

Web site: SARacine.org

Sexual Assault Services (SAS)

SAS provides a 24-hour crisis intervention to victims of sexual assault and abuse.

Racine Office: 2000 Domanik Drive, 4th Floor, Racine, WI 53404 262-619-1634
Burlington Office: 480 South Pine Street, Burlington, WI 53105 (ext. 109) 262-763-6226
24-Hour Hotline: 262-637-SAFE / 800-656-HOPE

Web site: www.sasofracine.org

St. Vincent de Paul Society Helpline

Provides food, clothing and shelter for the needy of Racine County 926 LaSalle Street, Racine, WI 53404

262-497-2734

Southern Lakes Area Love, Inc.

Love, Inc. and partner agencies work together to identify and assess the needs of families and individuals and direct them to the appropriate resources.

480 South Pine Street, Burlington, WI 53105 Web site: http://www.love-inc.net/ 262-763-6226

Women's Resource Center

Crisis line, shelter and support for women & children in domestic abuse situations
P.O. Box 1764, Racine, WI 53401 (crisis) 262-633-3233 (office) 262-633-3274

Disability Services

Aging and Disability Resource Center of Racine County (ADRC)

The ADRC provides older adults, adults with physical or intellectual/developmental disabilities and caregivers with the resources needed to live with dignity and security, and achieve maximum independence and quality of life.

14200 Washington Avenue, Sturtevant, WI 53177

262-833-8777

Toll Free

866-219-1043

Web site and Online Directory: www.adrc.racinecounty.com

The ARC of Racine County Inc.

Direct support for children and adults with intellectual and developmental disabilities and their families including information, assistance, referral and direct advocacy. Special Education Advocacy - consultation, review and meeting attendance with parents for IEP meetings; support groups and educational workshops for parents; and educational programs for students with disabilities ages 14-21 to develop self-advocacy skills.

6216 Washington Avenue, Suite C-5, Racine, WI 53406

262-634-6303

Web site: http://www.thearcofracine.org

Birth to Three Early Intervention Program - Racine County Human Services Department

Racine County Human Services Department provides a wide range of services for children from birth to three with developmental and physical disabilities, and contracts with the Racine County Opportunity Center to provide the services.

Racine County 262-638-7720

Web site: http://racinecounty.com/BT3

Cerebral Palsy Agency of Racine County

A part of Recreational Activities for the Developmentally Disabled, provides social and recreational activities for persons with cerebral palsy and/or developmental disabilities. Camp Kinder (8-week summer day camp for campers ages 5-21), Adult Camp Program; Youth Respite – Overnight and day respites for persons ages 5-21

3312 Washington Avenue, Racine, WI 53405 262-633-0291

Web site: http://radd-cpa.org/

Compass Wisconsin Threshold

Threshold provides a unified point for intake, application and eligibility determination for children's long-term support (CLTS) services for families in Adams, Columbia, Green, Jefferson, Kenosha, Lafayette, Marquette, Ozaukee, Racine, Rock, Walworth, Washington and Waukesha counties. CompassWisconsin Threshold serves families who wish to apply for the following programs: 1) the Katie Beckett Program; 2) the Community Options Program; and 3) the Children's Long Term Support Medicaid Waiver. For Racine, Kenosha, and Walworth counties. 1139 South Sunnyslope Drive, Suite 101, Mount Pleasant, WI 53406

Web site: http://ddisracine.org/ AND http://ddisracine.org/ AND http://ddisracine.org/ AND http://www.compasswisconsin.org

24

Developmental Disabilities Information Service Inc.

D.D.I.S serves children and adults in the SE region of Wisconsin, diagnosed with developmental delays, severe emotional or physical disabilities. Contracts with Racine County Human Services Department, Department of Health Services, Community Care Organization, My Choice Family Care and private pay agreements, allow us to provide services in the following programs: Compass, Children's Community Options Program, Children's Long Term Support Medicaid Waiver Program, and Protective Payee/Fee for Services.

1139 South Sunnyslope Drive, Suite 101, Mount Pleasant, WI 53406 262-637-2707

Web site: http://www.ddisracine.org

Easterseals Southeast Wisconsin

Adult Day Services for adults living with disabilities.

7101 53rd Street, Kenosha, WI 53144 414-963-5944

Web site: www.eastersealswise.com

Hands of Opportunity (formerly Racine County Opportunity Center (RCOC))

Programs respond to various special needs in the community.

<u>Birth to Three Early Intervention Program</u> –The RCOC is the contracted provider for Birth to Three services in Racine County. The program provides developmental services, education, therapy, and other supportive services to disabled or delayed infants and toddlers, from birth to age three, and their families.

<u>Child Development Center</u> - provides high quality, licensed child care for children ages birth through 12 years of age. All children are welcome, including children with special needs. <u>Youth and Adult Services</u> - provides jobs in the community, enabling persons with disabilities to earn wages, and, most importantly, experience the pride and satisfaction of being a productive and valued employee.

4214 Sheridan Road, Racine, WI, 53403 262-554-5006

Web site: http://www.rcoc.us/

Lakeside Curative Services (LCS)

LCS provides training and community engagement for youth and adults of varying abilities to enhance their self-esteem and quality of life.

2503 Lincolnwood Court, Racine, WI 53403 262-598-0098

Web site: https://lcsracine.org/

Medical Support Services

Pediatric developmental specialists provide occupational, physical, and speech therapy for individuals ages 0-21 years old See website for services and programs available. There are also locations in Oak Creek and Kenosha.

13203 Globe Drive, Suite 111, Mount Pleasant, WI 53177 262-886-3431

Web site: https://www.msstherapy.net/

RADD (Recreational Activities for the Developmentally Disabled)

RADD serves individuals in eastern and western Racine County and provides quality recreational and respite programs for youth and adults with developmental disabilities. Socialization and community integration are key components of our programs.

<u>Camp Kinder</u> - Summer day camp for youth who vary significantly in intellectual, physical and social development. Activities suited for a vast array of learning styles and methods of

communication. Staff members facilitate peer interactions and model skills essential in friendship building. Summer activities: swimming, adaptive recreation, music, community outings, and a variety of other outdoor adventures.

Youth Respite - An overnight program for youth, designed for individuals who are able to understand directions and communicate basic needs through various forms of communication. Low staff-to-participant ratios allow members the chance to get to know one another and form close friendships. Staff facilitate peer interactions and model skills essential in friendship building. Customary activities: swimming, video/board games, and sensory/tactile experiences. 5801 Washington Avenue, Suite 103, Racine, WI 53406 262-633-0291

Web site: www.radd-cpa.org; Email: program.coordinator@radd-cpa.org

School Districts

Contact your school district for special education services, ages three to twenty-one.

Racine Unified School District (Serves population east of I-94) - Provider of special education services to children age three to twenty-one who live in the Racine Unified School District.

Complete diagnostic team, testing, evaluation, case coordination, and support and special education programs. Need child's birth certificate and proof of residence for application.

Student Services

262-631-7151

<u>Schools west of I-94</u>- Contact your local school district for the diagnostic team, testing, evaluation, case coordination, support and special education (see Education section).

Society's Assets

Resource and referral center for people with disabilities including home care and independent living classes (financial education and soft skills). Offers Representative Payee Services for qualified individuals.

5200 Washington Avenue, Suite 225, Racine, WI 53406 (Toll Free) 800-378-9128 Web site: http://www.societysassets.org 262-637-9128 / (TTY) 866-840-9761

Southern Lakes Area Love, Inc.

Donated hospital equipment and medical supplies are available on loan to those in need.
480 South Pine Street, Burlington, WI 53105
262-763-6226

Web site: http://www.love-inc.net/

Variety—The Children's Charity of Wisconsin

Financial assistance for children with disabilities; assistance with obtaining mobility equipment (i.e. wheelchairs)

12425 Knoll Road, Suite 110, Elm Grove, WI 53122 262-777-2090

Web site: www.VarietyWI.org

Wisconsin FACETS (Family Assistance Center for Education, Training and Support)

WI FACETS provides and broadens opportunities that enhance the quality of life for children and adults with disabilities and their families, with emphasis on support for underserved families in the community. Helps parents build partnerships with those who provide services for their child. 600 West Virginia Street, Suite 501, Milwaukee, WI 53204 877-374-0511

Web site: http://www.wifacets.org

Education

For a listing of preschools and early learning centers, contact:

4C - For Children (Child Care Resource & Referral) 6233 Bankers Road, Suite 14, Racine, WI 53403

Email: racine4c@yahoo.com 262-633-0959
Web site: http://4c-forchildren.org/ 262-633-5695

AIM NOW- Achieve, Imagine, Motivate!

Childcare center that accepts children ages 2 years and 6 months to age 12. AIM NOW offers 3K and 4K programs as well as transportation to and from school.

Living Faith Lutheran Church, 2915 Wright Avenue, Racine, WI 53405 262-634-7553

Web site: http://aimnoweducation.org/

Head Start- Acelero Learning Wisconsin

Free comprehensive early childhood education program for children ages 0-5 years from low-income families in Racine County. Early Head Start, full day 4K, full day mixed age, and extended day schedules are available including year-round programs. Program includes parent involvement, social services, nutrition, and physical and mental health support.

Grand 1032 Grand Avenue, Racine, WI 53403	262-456-2054
Green 1903 Green Street, Racine, WI 53402	262-456-0014
Burlington 209 Wainwright Avenue, Burlington, WI 53105	262-758-6182
Next Generation Now Center 1220 Mound Avenue, Racine, WI 53404	262-635-1920

Web site: http://www.acelero.net/

Higher Expectations for Racine County

A partnership committed to developing a fully capable and employed Racine County Workforce. In partnership with Racine County businesses, nonprofits, schools, faith-based organizations and others, Higher Expectations is maximizing the potential of every child by engaging community partners and aligning local efforts to ensure Racine County children graduate prepared for training or college and success in their careers.

Website: http://higherexpectationsracinecounty.org/ 262-676-2357

Extension Racine County

Extension's purpose is to teach, learn, lead and serve, connect people with the University of Wisconsin, and transform lives and communities. Resources for families focus on child development, parenting, finance, food safety, food buying, nutrition, and professional development for people working with families. 4-H Youth Development focuses on 4-H clubs and after school programs that teach leadership, life skills and community service. Agriculture and horticulture resources include community gardening, plant and disease diagnosis, lawn care, pesticide use, Master Gardeners, rural land ownership, farm business management / production, Meat Animal Quality Assurance, Youth Farm Safety, and the Farm Fresh Atlas™ of Southeastern Wisconsin. Extension is a partnership of Racine County, University of Wisconsin-Madison, the U.S. Dept. of Agriculture, and local partners.

Main Office: 1072 Milwaukee Avenue, Burlington, WI 53105 262-767-2929

Web site: https://racine.extension.wisc.edu/

FoodWise (Extension nutrition education)262-635-68241220 Mound Avenue, Racine, WI 53404877-469-3202

Web site: https://kenosha.extension.wisc.edu/about_us/

YWCA Southeast Wisconsin-Racial Justice

Learn about the history and impact of racism and what you can do about it. Facilitated dialogue, activities, documentaries, and listening pairs will move you forward in addressing racism where and when you can.

5540 Durand Avenue, Racine, WI 53406 414-267-3284

Web site: https://www.ywcasew.org/

Degree Programs

Bryant & Stratton College

Over 25 degree programs including online and continuing education. Career Life Prep program works with students to best map individual career paths - teaching the soft skills employers value most, helping establish valuable professional connections and internships and offering career services support even after graduation.

1320 Warwick Way, Mount Pleasant, WI 53406 262-200-7090

Web site: https://www.bryantstratton.edu/locations/wisconsin/racine

Carthage College

Carthage's beautiful campus on the shores of Lake Michigan in Kenosha is home to 2,600 full-time undergraduate students. Private 4-year university.

2001 Alford Drive, Kenosha, WI 53140 262-551-8500

Web site: https://www.carthage.edu/

Gateway Technical College

Gateway serves students and communities in Kenosha, Racine and Walworth counties by offering hands-on training in over 70 programs of study. The college offers two-year associate degree, one-year technical diploma, and short-term certificate programs as well as Adult Basic Education (ABE), English Language Learner (ELL) and GED/HSED programs. Learning success, tutoring, financial aid, advising, and student support services are available to support students. Burlington Center: 496 McCanna Parkway, Burlington, WI 53105

Racine Campus: 1001 South Main Street, Racine, WI 53403

SC Johnson iMET Center: 2320 Renaissance Boulevard, Sturtevant, WI 53177

Kenosha Campus: 3520 30th Avenue, Kenosha, WI 53144

Web site: https://www.gtc.edu/

University of Wisconsin - Parkside

Offers 4-year degree programs, campus housing, financial aid, career information. General Information: 900 Wood Road, Kenosha, WI 53144 262-595-2355 Admissions 262-595-2355 Professional and Continuing Education 262-595-2312

Web site: http://www.uwp.edu

Community & Business Engagement

262-595-2635

YWCA Southeast Wisconsin - 5.09 High School Equivalency Diploma (HSED)

HSED program is based on schoolwork, rather than testing for adults 18.5+ year old. Some night classes are offered in the evening hours at local partner agencies. Programming includes: classroom style instruction; workforce focused using real-life applications; earn HSED and National Career Readiness Certification simultaneously; college resources for further academic opportunities; and participate in Financial Literacy Courses.

1915 Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. Drive, Milwaukee, WI 53212 262-638-6703

Web site: https://www.ywcasew.org/

Libraries

Burlington Public Library - 166 East Jefferson Street, Burlington, WI 53105	262-342-1130
Graham Public Library - 1215 Main Street, Union Grove, WI 53182	262-878-2910
Racine Children's Library - 75 Seventh Street, Racine, WI 53403	262-636-9245
Racine Law Library - 730 Wisconsin Avenue, Racine, WI	262-636-3333
Racine Public Library - 75 Seventh Street, Racine, WI 53403	262-636-9217
Rochester Public Library - 208 West Spring Street, Rochester, WI 53105	262-534-3533
Waterford Public Library - 101 North River, Waterford, WI 53185	262-534-3988

Literacy Programs

Cops 'n Kids Reading Center

Improving reading skills of children through the adventure and creativity of reading 800 Villa Street, Racine, WI 53403 262-632-1606

Web site: http://www.cops-n-kids.org/

Imagination Library – United Way of Racine County

United Way of Racine County's Imagination Library program supports early literacy and kindergarten readiness by delivering high-quality, age-appropriate books directly to the homes of Racine County children under age five at no cost to the family. Participants receive one book per month from the time of enrollment until their fifth birthday. Multiple children per household are eligible to enroll. Registration is available at www.unitedwayracine.org/il 2000 Domanik Drive, Racine, WI 53404

Mrs. Myers' Reading Room Inc.

Mrs. Meyer's Reading Room gives children the tools they need to succeed in all subjects through private tutoring and small group classes. There are several classes to introduce children to various math and reading concepts. In addition, you can schedule a one-on-one private tutoring session in any subject area for your student.

6233 Durand Avenue, Suite C, Racine, WI 53406 262-456-2384

Web site: http://mrsmyersrr.com/
Email: mrsmyersrr@gmail.com

Racine Literacy Council

The Adult Literacy Program provides tutoring services throughout Racine County. Tutoring is for adults, ages 18+, in one-to-one and small group sessions. Learners may attend classes for: basic literacy (reading/writing/math/pre-GED/citizenship test prep classes), English Language Learners (conversation groups/reading/writing), computer classes, written driver's license tutoring and

CDL tutoring. Tutoring currently takes place at the RLC (734 Lake Avenue in Racine), Siena Center, and St. Charles Church/public libraries in Burlington. Day, evening, and Saturday tutoring is available by trained volunteer tutors.

734 Lake Avenue, Racine, WI 53403 262-632-9495

Web site: http://www.racineliteracy.com

Schools of Hope-United Way of Racine County

The program helps Racine County children become more confident, capable readers. Tutors volunteer for one hour per week during the school year at participating RUSD schools. No previous experience is needed; training is provided, and volunteers are asked to commit.

Background check is required. Remote volunteer opportunities are available for 2020-21.

2000 Domanik Drive, Racine, WI 53404

Web site: www.UnitedWayRacine.org/soh

Public Schools

BURLINGTON AREA SCHOOL DISTRICT	
100 North Kane Street, Burlington, WI 53105	262-763-0210
Web site: http://www.basd.k12.wi.us/	
Community Education Department	
400 McCanna Parkway, Burlington, WI 53105	262-763-0219
Web site: https://www.basd.k12.wi.us/families/community_ed	<u>d.cfm</u>
UNION GROVE AREA SCHOOLS	
Kansasville Grade School	
4101 South Beaumont Avenue, Kansasville, WI 53139	262-878-3773
Web site: https://kansasvilleschool.org/	
Raymond Elementary	
2659 South 76th Street, Franksville, WI 53126	262-835-2929
Web site: http://raymond.k12.wi.us/	
Union Grove Elementary	
1745 Milldrum Street, Union Grove, WI 53182	262-878-2015
Web site: http://www.uges.k12.wi.us/	
Union Grove High School	
3433 South Colony Avenue, Union Grove, WI 53182	262-878-2434
Web site: http://www.ug.k12.wi.us/	
Yorkville Elementary	
18621 Washington Avenue, Union Grove, WI 53182	262-878-3759
Web site: http://www.yorkville.k12.wi.us/	
WATERFORD AREA SCHOOLS	
Drought Elementary	
21016 Seven Mile Road, Franksville, WI 53126	262-895-7778
North Cape Elementary	
11926 County Road K, Franksville, WI 53126	262-835-4069/262-534-3894

Washington-Caldwell	
8937 Big Bend Road, Waterford, WI 53185	262-895-7972/262-662-3466
Waterford Graded School District	
819 West Main Street, Waterford, WI 53185	262-514-8250
Web site: http://www.waterford.k12.wi.us/	
Waterford Union High School	
100 Field Drive, Waterford, WI 53185	262-534-3189
Waterford Special Education Cooperative	
Serving students with disabilities enrolled at: North Cape Elemer	ntary School, Washington-
Caldwell School, Waterford Union High School, and Waterford G	,
100 Field Drive, Waterford, WI 53185	262-534-4034
SOUTHERN LAKES CONSORTIUM ALTERNATIVE HIGH SCHOOL	
209 Wainwright Avenue, Burlington, WI 53105	262-767-2626
RACINE UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT	
3109 Mount Pleasant Street, Racine, WI 53404	262-635-5600
Web site: http://www.rusd.org/	
P-COC (Parent-Child Oriented Classroom – Early Childhood)	
Bull Early Education Center (BEE Center)	
815 DeKoven Avenue, Racine, WI 53403	262-664-8200
Goodland Elementary School	
4800 Graceland Boulevard, Racine, WI 53406	262-664-6850
Related Programs/Services	
Bilingual Department	
3109 Mt. Pleasant Street, Racine, WI 53404	262-631-7180
Mental Health Clinics	
Contact your school for more information.	
Enrollment & Testing Center	
3109 Mt. Pleasant Street, Racine, WI 53404	262-631-7194
Extended Learning Programs	
3109 Mt. Pleasant Street, Racine, WI 53404	262-664-6990
Juvenile Detention Education	
1717 Taylor Avenue Racine, WI	262-638-6722
School Age Parenting Program (SAPAR)	
Case High School	262-939-2482
Horlick High School	262-939-2764
Park High School	262-221-0881
Special Education	
3109 Mt. Pleasant Street, Racine, WI 53404	262-631-7151
Title I Standards Office	
3109 Mt. Pleasant Street, Racine, WI 53404	262-631-7012
Transportation	
3109 Mt. Pleasant Street, Racine, WI 53404	262-631-7138

Office of Family and Community Engagement

<u>District Advisory Council</u> – Open to all parents and families of Title I receiving students to stay connected and learn about district title I priorities; participate in the decision making process to plan and implement Title I family engagement programming. Meetings held four times per year. <u>Parent Leadership Network</u> – Open to all parents & families to stay connected and learn about district priorities and initiatives; participate in special projects; share perspectives & insights to improve and sustain effective family engagement strategies. Meets 3rd Thursday of the month. <u>Parent University</u> - Free workshop sessions & activities on topics related to health and wellness, academics, technology & parenting. Open to all families and community members.

<u>Title I Family Resource Center</u> – Open to RUSD Title I families to provide materials and training to help parents work with their children to improve their children's achievement.

930 Dr. Martin Luther King Drive, Racine, WI 53404

Web site: http://www.rusd.org/district/title-i-parent-center

<u>Family Empowerment Day</u> – A day that provides Racine families with quality of life resources that are available in the community, as well as opportunities to build awareness and learn about RUSD initiatives. Activities are fun with a focus on academic success and family bonding.

Web site: http://www.rusd.org/district/family-community-engagement 262-631-7071

262-631-7053

Families in Transition (RUSD)

Education for Homeless Children and Youth - Federally funded program assists families with school-age children to overcome the barriers to full participation in the public education system, including identification, enrollment, and referral services (housing, health, legal).

3109 Mt. Pleasant Street, Racine, WI 53404

262-619-4620

Fresh Start

Fresh Start, a cooperative effort between Ascension Health Care - All Saints — Behavior Health Services and Racine Unified School District, educates high-risk students in grades 1-5. Students referred to the program receive a comprehensive assessment. While participating in the program the student will have highly-structured, developmentally appropriate classes in reading, language, art, math, fine arts and physical education.

1320 Wisconsin Avenue, Racine, WI 53403

262-687-2630

School Choice Programs

Wisconsin offers school choice options for families. Each Wisconsin student is assigned a district based on their home address and the large majority of families elect to send their children to that school. Visit the web site for more information on available options.

Web site: https://dpi.wi.gov/families-students/programs-initiatives/school-choice

21st Century Preparatory School

Prepares diverse children for access to the full array of life choices including college and careers that develop their leadership competency. Individual differences are taken seriously and craft practices that serve each child equally well. Our future leaders are molded through selfless caring for their success.

1220 Mound Avenue, Racine WI 53404

(UW-Parkside charter school)

262-598-0026

Web site: www.21stprepschool.org

Employment Assistance and Job Training

Division of Vocational Rehabilitation-Racine (DVR)

Assists individuals with disabilities to obtain, maintain, or improve employment by providing career counseling/guidance, employment planning, case management, and employment related services (i.e. job development, placement, coaching, and linkage to job training/education)
1516 South Green Bay Road, Suite 100, Racine, WI 53406
262-638-7200
P.O. Box 8310, Madison, WI 53708
After Hours: 800-228-2681

Web site: https://dwd.wisconsin.gov/dvr/

Dress For Success

Promotes the economic independence of women by providing professional attire and support and career development tools to help women thrive in work and life. Appointment required. YWCA 5540 Durand Avenue, Racine, WI 53406 262-898-5530

Website: https://racine.dressforsuccess.org/

First Choice Pre-Apprentice Program

This program helps improve employability for the unemployed, underemployed and underrepresented individuals interested in a construction skilled trades career.

1437 Marquette Street, Racine, WI 53404

262-633-3285

FoodShare Employment and Training (FSET)-- Equus Workforce Solutions (Formerly ResCare)

FSET is the employment side of the FoodShare program. It provides services to help individuals who receive FoodShare overcome barriers to employment including transportation (bus passes/gas cards), training/certifications, GED, ESL, soft skills workshops, resume writing, tools, uniforms, and more. Call the WKRP line to request a referral at 1-888-794-5820.

1717 Taylor Avenue (North Entrance), Racine, WI 53403 1072 Milwaukee Avenue, Burlington, WI 53105

262-637-8377

1072 Willwadkee / Wellae, Ballington, Wil

Web site: https://equusworks.com/

Great Lakes Community Conservation Corps

Its mission is to leverage resources among Great Lakes communities to train and educate disadvantaged populations for credentials that close the skills gap, improve water quality, build habitat, grow the legacy of the original Civilian Conservation Corps of the 1930s and make the region more competitive in the global economy.

1437 Marquette Street, Racine, WI 53404

262-880-4811

Web site: https://greatlakesccc.org/

Job Corps

The nation's largest free residential education and job training program for young adults ages 16–24. Participants have the opportunity to earn their high school education, career technical training certifications and driver's license while being paid to attend. With support from start to finish to ensure success, with the ultimate goal to begin a career.

Kenosha County Job Center, 8600 Sheridan Road, Kenosha, WI 53143

800-733-JOBS

Web site: https://www.jobcorps.gov/

Racine Vocational Ministry, Inc. (RVM)

A faith-based organization providing intensive case management, employment coaching, prison re-entry, and life-skills training to unemployed and underemployed citizens of Racine County. 214 7th Street, Racine, WI 53403 262-633-8660

262-763-6226

480 South Pine Street, Burlington, WI 53105

Web site: http://rvmracine.org/

Skills Enhancement—Racine/Kenosha Community Action Agency

A locally designed workforce development program that assists working low-income individuals obtain the skills needed to compete for living wage jobs. The program assists with tuition, books, and training-related transportation and childcare costs.

2113 North Wisconsin Street, Racine, WI, 53402 262-637-8377

Web site: https://www.rkcaa.org/asset-attainment/skill-enhancement

UMOS (United Migrant Opportunity Services)

Focused on farm workers, specifically dealing with crisis related to housing, health care, education, etc. Helps farm workers transition out of the field and into job training.

1330 52nd Street, Kenosha, WI 53140

262-657-2170

Web site: http://www.umos.org/

Uplift 900

A program of Workforce Solutions, Uplift 900 offers no-cost training, support services and connections to the jobs of tomorrow. This including: Short-term training in: Computer Numeric Control (CNC), Industrial Maintenance, Machine Operator, Logistics, Transportation; On-the-job experiences and apprenticeships; GED or high school credential earned in 20 weeks, and Driver's license recovery or driver's education.

1717 Taylor Avenue, Racine, WI 53403 262-638-6551

Web site: https://racinecounty.com/government/workforce-solutions/uplift-900

Office of Veteran's Employment Service – Racine County

1717 Taylor Avenue, Racine, WI 53403 262-638-6564 / 6667

Web site: https://www.racinecounty.com/government/veterans-services

Wisconsin Women's Business Initiative Corporation (WWBIC)

WWBIC is a statewide economic development corporation that provides business education and financing to Wisconsin's entrepreneurs and small business owners. Programs help women and men launch and expand small businesses and classes on personal financial management.

245 Main Street, Suite 102, Racine, WI 53403

600 52nd Street, Suite 130, Kenosha, WI 53140 262-925-2840

Web site: http://www.wwbic.com

Workforce Solutions

One-stop center for all employment and training needs. Utilize the Employment Resource Room to access job listings, internet job search resources, on-site employer recruitments and interviewing, PC's, software and supplies for resumes, /cover letters, mail/fax of resumes, staff assistance, and obtain work permits. Individuals can also upgrade their academic skills and prepare for their GED/HSED in the Adult Education Center. Qualified individuals can access resources to assist with payment for education or training.

1717 Taylor Avenue, Racine, WI 53403 1072 Milwaukee Avenue, Burlington, WI 53105 262-638-6312 / 262-638-6426 262-767-2922

Web site: http://racinecounty.com/government/workforce-solutions

WRTP/BIG STEP

A non-profit organization dedicated to helping candidates link to career pathways in the construction and manufacturing sectors. We focus on helping people start CAREERS by matching a candidate's skills and interests. Focusing on constructions careers, BIG STEP Apprenticeship Readiness program is the first step into a career in the construction skilled trades.

Racine Gateway Campus, Technical Building, Room T217

1001 South Main Street, Racine, WI 53403 262-619-6560

Website: www.wrtp.org

YWCA Southeast Wisconsin

<u>Dress For Success</u>- Promotes the economic independence of women by providing professional attire, a network of support and the career development tools to help women thrive in work and life. Call for appointment.

Option 2 262-898-5530

<u>Employment Services</u>-Works with DVR and the State of Wisconsin on a referral basis only in job preparation and development, job placement in work experience, on-the-job training and direct hire placement. We are a free service to employers and work with part-time and full-time positions and have qualified, pre-screened candidates from entry level to degreed professionals. Web site: https://www.ywcasew.org/
262-898-5532

Family Fun in Racine County

Many local areas also have a Chamber of Commerce with local guides to help you have fun being a "tourist" in the cities, villages and towns of Racine County.

Born Learning Trails – United Way of Racine County

Born Learning Trails offer activity stations with interactive games that parents, grandparents and caregivers can play with young children. Each station encourages families to get active and interact with children while building their pre-literacy, gross motor and problem-solving skills. Trails are available at Echo Park in Burlington and at Knapp Elementary, North Beach Park and West Park in Racine. The trails are free and open to the public.

Web site: www.UnitedWayRacine.org/blt 262-898-2251

Burlington Chamber of Commerce

113 East Chestnut Street, Suite B, Burlington, WI 53105 262-763-6044

Web site: www.burlingtonchamber.org/

Burlington Community Aquatic Center

Community pool open to the public during the summer months. Daily fee or membership. 394 Amanda Street, Burlington, WI 53105

Web site: http://burlingtoncommunitypool.org/ 262-758-6446

Downtown Racine Corporation

425 Main Street, Racine, WI 53403 262-634-6002

Web site: www.racinedowntown.com

Greater Union Grove Area Chamber of Commerce

925 15th Avenue (corner of Hwys 11 &45), Union Grove, WI 53182 262-878-4606

Web site: www.uniongrovechamber.org Email: ugchambr@wi.net

Just Add Kids

Connects families to kid-friendly SE Wisconsin businesses, organizations, activities, and events. Web site: https://www.facebook.com/JustAddKidsSEWis/

Racine Area Manufacturers and Commerce (RAMAC) Chamber of Commerce for Greater Racine (East of I-94)

300 5th Street, Racine, WI 53403 262-634-1931

Web site: www.racinechamber.com

Racine County Convention and Visitors Bureau

Find great ideas for family fun in Racine County. Learn about places to visit, play, eat, shop, etc. Calendar of events show upcoming events and maps. Located at I-94 & Highway 20 14015 Washington Avenue, Sturtevant, WI 53177 800-272-2463

Web site: www.racine.org

Racine Theater Guild

A volunteer-based community theatre, offers a season of eight mainstage plays and musicals, Racine Children's Theatre, Jean's Jazz Series, Comedy Tonight, Signature Spotlight Concert Series, theatre trips, classes for kids and adults, daytime performances and workshops.

2519 Northwestern Avenue, Racine, WI 53404

Web site: https://racinetheatre.org/

Racine Zoo

Featuring 100 species of animals from around the world—fostering positive interactions between people and nature. The Zoo hosts a variety of shows, activities, and workshops, including a concert series, slumber safaris, birthday parties, and summer camp for children.

2131 North Main Street, Racine, WI 53402

262-636-9189

Web site: http://www.racinezoo.org

SC Johnson Community Aquatic Center at Pritchard Park (YMCA)

Outdoor community pool with two swimming pools – a lap pool and an activity pool – with almost 15,000 total square feet of water surface. Special pool features include large water slides, a water play structure, climbing walls, water spray feature, drop slides and a zero-depth pool for young children. Swimming lessons, daily fee, and seasonal rates.

2800 Ohio Street, Racine, WI 53403

Web site: https://ymcaracine.org/sc-johnson-community-aquatic-center

Waterford Area Chamber of Commerce

102 East Main Street, Waterford, WI 53185 262-534-5911

Web site: www.waterford-wi.org Email: chamber@waterford-wi.org

Financial

Family Finance/Budget Counseling

Many financial institutions (banks, credit unions, etc.) offer assistance with budgeting, how to use bank accounts including checking and savings, etc.

Advancing Family Assets

AFA ensures the provision of high-quality case management services that are client-centered, family-focused, strength-based, and outcomes-driven. Action planning is jointly developed with the client/family and addresses the whole person/family across life domains and systems. Individual Success Plans intentionally guide decisions and actions toward financial stability and family success leading to long-term independence. Two agencies serve Racine County.

Focus on Community AFA Program - promotes family success and stability by providing one-on-one coaching and support with a focus on three key areas: income, whole health and education. Families and individuals enrolled work collaboratively with an AFA coach to identify their strengths and goals, develop an individual plan for success, and access new resources. AFA serves individuals ages 18-28 or families (preferred) who have at least one minor child (ages 0-17) and reside in the Knapp Elementary School neighborhood (zip codes 53403 and 53405) 1240 Washington Avenue, Racine, WI 53403

<u>Catholic Charities AFA Program</u> - promotes family success and stability to the Spanish speaking Hispanic community in Racine County. The Hispanic AFA program is looking to serve Spanish speaking families ages 18 and older who have at least one minor in the household (we may work with 16 and 17-year-old with guardian permission) and reside in the Julian Thomas Elementary School neighborhood (zip codes 53403, 53404, 53405)

800 Wisconsin Avenue, Racine, WI 53403 262-637-8888

Website: https://www.ccmke.org/Catholic-Charities.htm

Email: Peggy Caceres pcaceres@ccmke.org or Laura Martinez lmartinex@ccmke.org

Consumer Credit Counseling (CCC) (Aurora Family Service - Center For Financial Wellness) The Center helps individuals manage their finances and becoming debt free. Consumer Credit Counseling services include debt consolidation, rescheduling payments, money management skills, and avoiding bankruptcy. Call to schedule an appointment or speak to a certified credit counselor. Services provided are no-obligation and confidential. BBB-NFCC-United Way-COA certified-DFI licensed

3200 West Highland Boulevard, 2nd Floor, Milwaukee, WI 53208 888-799-2227

Web site: https://www.creditcounselingwi.org/

Credit.org

Independent Non-profit financial organization that assists consumers with credit card debt, housing debt and bankruptcy concerns. Housing counseling.

Web site: https://credit.org/ 800-431-8157

Disabilities - Individuals with disabilities, please see section "Disability Services".

Green Path Financial Wellness

A nationwide, non-profit financial organization assisting consumers with credit card debt, housing debt, bankruptcy concerns, and housing counseling.

1400 North Neumann Road, Suite 210, Racine, WI 53406

Web site: www.greenpath.com 800-550-1961

Health Insurance Marketplace

As a result of the Affordable Care Act, the Marketplace offers health coverage that fits your budget and meets your needs. With one application you can see all your options and enroll. Every health insurance plan in the new Marketplace will offer essential health benefits, including doctor visits, preventive care, hospitalization, prescriptions, and more. You can compare plans based on price, benefits, quality, and other features important to you before you make a choice. Web site: http://www.healthcare.gov 800-318-2596

iLife Financial Management Services

Provides representative payee and money management services.

Web site: www.ilifefinancialmanagement.com/services.htm 888-800-5599

Money Management International

Money and credit management resources available by telephone or online. This is a non-profit agency. Consultations are free, but consumers can choose to use some low cost services.

Web site: http://www.moneymanagement.org/ 866-889-9347

National Foundation for Credit Counseling (NFCC)

Consumer Debt advice linked website, Housing Credit Counseling linked website, bankruptcy and more. Will refer to professionals in this field

Web site: https://www.nfcc.org/ 800-388-2227

Racine County Child Support Office

Paternity establishment, enforcing child support orders, assistance revising child support orders. 1717 Taylor Avenue, Racine, WI 53403 262-636-3268 Web site: http://racinecounty.com/government/child-support FAX 262-638-7763

Racine County Division of Economic Support

Medicaid, Child Care Subsidy, and Food Share
Wisconsin's Kenosha Racine Partners (WKRP) Call Center
888-794-5820
1717 Taylor Avenue, Racine, WI 53403
FAX
855-293-1822
1072 Milwaukee Avenue, Burlington, WI 53105

Web site: http://www.access.wisconsin.gov

Racine Financial Empowerment Center (FEC) - opening in late 2020

The Racine FEC provides free, professional, one-on-one financial counseling to low and moderate income households. The City of Racine has partnered with Housing Resources, Inc. (HRI) to deliver the FEC's individual counseling. The FEC can help residents establish credit, improve credit, reduce debt, establish savings, and set up and maintain personal budgets. For more information about the FEC's services or to make an appointment with an FEC Counselor, visit the City of Racine's website at www.cityofracine.org

The Salvation Army

Helps families and individuals by providing emergency assistance for rent (as available), pastoral and family counseling, food pantry and clothing needs.

1901 Washington Avenue, Racine, WI 53403 262-632-3147

Web site: https://centralusa.salvationarmy.org/racine/

Social Security Administration

Provides information about Social Security, Medicare, and Supplemental Income Benefits 4020 Durand Avenue, Racine, WI 53405 866-270-8629 800-772-1213 Web site: http://ssa.gov 800-325-0778 TTY

Southern Lakes Area Love, Inc.

Love, Inc. and partnering agencies work together to identify and assess the needs of families and individuals and direct them to the appropriate resources. Our goal is to help families and individuals help themselves. Financial programs include: AARP tax assistance.

480 South Pine Street, Burlington, WI 53105 262-763-6226

Web site: www.love-inc.net/

W-2 Program – Equus Workforce Solutions (formerly ResCare)

W-2 is based on work participation and personal responsibility. The program provides employment preparation services, case management and cash assistance to eligible families. The program is available to low-income parents with minor children who meet eligibility requirements and who are willing to work to their ability. You must apply in person. 1717 Taylor Avenue, Racine, WI 53403

Web site: https://equusworks.com/

262-638-6312 / 855-458-0001

Wisconsin Farm Center

The Center provides information and referral services to farmers as well as financial analysis and counseling, farm transfer, mediation services, beginning and minority farm services, and assistance for power quality problems as well as access to counseling vouchers. Free services. 2811 Agriculture Drive, Madison, WI 53708 800-942-2474

Web site: http://datcp.wi.gov/Farms/Wisconsin_Farm_Center/Financial_Counseling/index.aspx

Consumer Fraud Prevention/Reporting

Better Business Bureau

10019 West Greenfield Avenue, Suite 125, Milwaukee, WI 53214 414-847-6000 Web site: http://wisconsin.bbb.org 800-273-1002

Consumer Action Website - Federal Citizen Information Center

Web site: http://www.consumeraction.gov 844-872-4681

Do Not Call/Send Lists

National (Do Not Call List – Wisconsin uses this number) 888-382-1222

You do not need to renew as long as you have the same phone number.

Web site: http://www.donotcall.gov

Office of the Commissioner of Insurance - State of

Wisconsin 125 South Webster Street, Madison, WI 53703 608-266-3585 Web site: https://oci.wi.gov/Pages/Homepage.aspx 800-236-8517

Privacy Rights Clearing House

To opt out of Junk Mail, credit card offers and protecting your personal information.

Web site: http://www.privacyrights.org or http://www.optoutprescreen.com/

619-298-3396 / 888-567-8688

Racine County Sheriff's Office Consumer Fraud Unit

717 Wisconsin Avenue, Racine, WI 53403 262-636-3822

Web site: http://racinecounty.com/government/sheriff-s-office

Racine County TRIAD

TRIAD is comprised of law enforcement, older adults, and agencies serving older adults.

Programs on Fraud Awareness, Elder Safety, Banking Safeguards, Identity Theft Prevention, etc.
6216 Washington Avenue, Suite G, Racine, WI 53406

262-886-9632 / 800-201-9490

Web site: https://volunteerracine.galaxydigital.com/agency/detail/?agency_id=28762

United States Postal Services - Postal Inspection - Service & Fraud Hotline

Web site: https://postalinspectors.uspis.gov/ 877-876-2455

Welfare Fraud Hotline - Racine County Human Services Department

A dedicated hotline for reporting Welfare Fraud, which can be reported anytime (24 hours/7 days per week). All information left on the hotline is investigated and will remain confidential. Due to confidentiality laws, information cannot be given to callers regarding customers.

To report suspected fraud: http://racinecounty.com/reportwelfarefraud 262-638-6755

Wisconsin Department of Agriculture, Trade and Consumer Protection

P.O. Box 8911, Madison, WI 53708-8911 608-224-5012

Web site: http://datcp.wi.gov/

Bureau of Consumer Protection 800-422-7128

Web site: https://datcp.wi.gov/Pages/Programs Services/ConsumerProtection.aspx

Tax Assistance

AARP Tax Aide Programs

Program sponsored by the AARP (American Association of Retired Persons) Foundation and the Internal Revenue Service (IRS) provides free tax preparation assistance primarily for persons age 60 and older. The service is provided by volunteers certified by the IRS. There are various sites around Racine County. The locations are posted on the AARP Foundation website after February 1. You may also contact the Aging and Disability Resource Center at 262-833-8777 for a list of sites or visit our web site: https://www.aarp.org/money/taxes/aarp taxaide/

Low Income Taxpayer Clinic (LITC)

Represents low-income taxpayers before the IRS and assists taxpayers in audits, appeals and collection disputes. LITCs also help taxpayers respond to IRS notices and correct problems.

Legal Action of Wisconsin (Milwaukee)

414-274-3400

Legal Aid Society of Milwaukee Taxpayer Advocacy and Counseling

414-727-5300

Racine County Treasurer's Office

The Treasurer's Office is available to answer questions about paying property taxes, setting up monthly payment arrangements, and communicating options to avoid tax foreclosure.

730 Wisconsin Avenue, Racine, WI 53403

262-636-3239

Web site: http://racinecounty.com/government/county-treasurer

VITA (Volunteer Income Tax Assistance) - United Way of Racine County

The Volunteer Income Tax Assistance (VITA) program by United Way of Racine County offers free tax help to people who generally make \$66,000 or less, persons with disabilities and limited English-speaking taxpayers who need assistance in preparing their own tax returns. IRS-certified volunteers provide free basic income tax return preparation with electronic filing to qualified individuals. Appointments are required. To schedule an appointment during tax season (January-April), or to learn about virtual tax return preparation, visit the web site or call the automated appointment line at 262-383-2555.

2000 Domanik Drive, Racine, WI 53404

Web site: https://www.unitedwayracine.org/vita

WHEDA Property Tax Deferral Loan Program

The Wisconsin Housing and Economic Development Authority created this program to help Wisconsin homeowners pay their property taxes. Individuals 65 or older with a limited income can convert equity in their home into cash to pay all or a portion of their property taxes. Approved borrowers make no required monthly payments on principal and interest until ownership of the property is transferred, or until the borrower no longer lives there.

Web site: http://www.wheda.com/
800-334-6873

Food, Meals and Nutrition

Additional information is listed under crisis intervention/emergency needs section.

Public Benefit Programs

FoodShare – Racine County

Go to ACCESS (Access to Eligibility Support Services for Health & Nutrition) to apply for Wisconsin's health, nutrition and other programs at www.access.wisconsin.gov or by phone at 1-888-794-5820. To apply in person, visit Racine County Human Services.

1717 Taylor Avenue (North Entrance), Racine, WI 53403

888-794-5820

1072 Milwaukee Avenue, Burlington, WI 53015

Web site: www.dhs.wisconsin.gov/foodshare

Free and Reduced Price Lunch - Check with local school district for free-reduced price lunch.

Food Pantries

Emergency Food Referrals – City of Racine

People in need of emergency food from a pantry in the City of Racine are encouraged to contact IMPACT 2-1-1 by dialing 211. IMPACT 2-1-1 determines which food pantry is most appropriate based on the client's location; and ensures the client knows which documents should be taken to the food pantry and any other instructions needed to be served. Clients receive an emergency allotment of food, based on household size that will last a minimum of 3 days. Emergency food assistance can be accessed once each month. People outside the City of Racine may go directly to a food pantry in their area. A photo I.D. and proof of residency is required. IMPACT - 211

Dial 211 or 866-211-3380 / Text ZIP Code to 898211

City of Racine and Eastern Racine County Pantries

There are 11 food pantries that coordinate with 2-1-1 to distribute food. Call 2-1-1 for information about food pantries in Eastern Racine Counties. (See above listing.)

Kingdom Manna Food Panty

Hours of operation are Monday, Wednesday, and Friday during the week. 1715 20th Street, Racine, WI 53403

262-637-9673

Western Racine County Pantries

Caldwell Food Pantry

2nd Saturday of each month from 8:00 - 10:00 a.m. or by appointment.

Caldwell United Methodist Church, 8504 Caldwell Road, Mukwonago, WI 53149 262-534-6581

Community Food Pantry

1st & 3rd Wednesday 4-5:45 PM. Community United Methodist Church 455 South Jefferson Street, Waterford, WI 53185

262-534-2313

Southern Lakes Area Love, Inc.

Families meeting income and residency requirements can visit the food pantry once every 30 days for their household sizes. Church, community organizations, and other agencies host a dinner meal every night, Monday-Friday at 5p-6p for anyone who wants to come for a warm meal, great conversation and company.

480 Pine Street, Burlington, WI 53105

262-763-6226

Web site: http://www.Love-inc.net/

Union Grove Area Food Bank

Tuesday, Wednesday, and Thursday from 8:30 a.m. - 12:00 p.m. 826 Main Street, Suite 2, Union Grove, WI 53182

262-853-4144

Meal Sites

Community Meal Sites There are a number of community meal sites in Racine County. Contact 2-1-1 for up-to-date information about locations and hours

Schools Some schools offer summer meal programs. Contact your local school district for more information

Nutrition

FoodWise University of Wisconsin-Madison Division of Extension (Racine & Kenosha Counties)

Fun, interactive nutrition, cooking, and food safety workshops available in English and Spanish for all ages. Save time and money by learning how to plan healthy, tasty meals, shop smarter, feed picky eaters, and reduce food waste. Classes are free to those eligible for WIC or FoodShare.

1220 Mound Avenue, Racine, WI 53404

262-635-6824

Web site: https://kenosha.extension.wisc.edu/nutrition-education/

Women, Infants and Children (WIC) Health and Nutrition Service of Racine - HNSR-WIC

WIC provides nutrition education, breastfeeding education and support, supplemental nutritious foods, and referrals to other health and nutrition services. Participants receive individualized nutrition information to address their specific needs. WIC EBT is an electronic system for food benefit issuance and redemption at authorized WIC grocery stores. WIC also provides formula and medical food for women and children. WIC provides participants with checks to purchase locally-grown fresh produce at farmers markets.

2316 Rapids Drive, Racine, WI 53404

262-637-7750

201 Crest Street, Burlington, WI 53105 (Call for clinics in Western Racine County) 800-572-7750

Web site: http://www.fns.usda.gov/wic/women-infants-and-children-wic



Farm Fresh Atlas

A local food guide for the Milwaukee metropolitan area and surrounding counties

Web site: https://farmfreshatlas.org/

Commodity Supplemental Food Program (CSFP) Racine / Kenosha Community Action Agency

The CSFP Program provides supplemental foods from the United States Department of Agriculture (USDA) and nutrition education to senior person age 60 and over.

2113 North Wisconsin Avenue, Racine, WI 53402 262-637-8377

Web site: http://www.rkcaa.org

Racine Mobile Market

Mobile grocery store travels throughout Kenosha offering food at 25% off store prices. The market is an active store, not a food pantry or donation center. The market sells staples, over 50 different fruits and vegetables, and popular meat and dairy items. It does not sell canned items or processed foods. The market accepts debit cards, credit cards, and Quest EBT. No cash is onboard or accepted. Volunteers and staff will help individuals shop the Mobile Market to keep everyone safe and healthy.

Web site: https://www.hungertaskforce.org/what-we-do/mobile-market/

Racine County Food Bank

Coordinates emergency food collection and distribution, serves as a food donation center, community garden (also accepts home grown produce), information & referral, and advocacy on hunger and homelessness. Individuals and Families seeking emergency food assistance should dial 2-1-1 for a referral to an emergency food pantry.

2000 DeKoven Avenue, Racine, WI 53403 262-632-2307

Web site: http://www.racinecountyfoodbank.org/

Health

AIDS Resource Center

The Center is at the forefront of HIV prevention, care and treatment and is dedicated to providing quality medical, dental, mental health and social services for all people with HIV. 1212 57th Street, Kenosha WI 53140 800-924-6601

BadgerCare/Medicaid/Title XIX

BadgerCare covers medical services to low-income individuals and families under 100% FPL, pregnant woman up to 300% FPL, and children under 19 regardless of income.

Wisconsin's Kenosha Racine Partners (WKRP) Call Center 888-794-5820 1717 Taylor Avenue, Racine, WI 53403 FAX 855-293-1822

1072 Milwaukee Avenue, Burlington, WI, 53105

Web site: http://www.access.wisconsin.gov

Familia Dental

A dental practice with the focus on making trips to the dentist easier, accessible and more affordable to everyone. It accepts Medicaid, most insurance plans, and offers a discount to uninsured residents.

5201 Washington Avenue, Suite A, Racine, WI 53406 262-634-0441

Web site: http://www.familiadental.com

Health Care Network and Dental

Provides free or low cost health care to residents of Racine County who are medically uninsured and have a limited income. Services includes free or low cost medical and dental visits, free or low cost diagnostic tests, discounts on prescriptions, and information & referral to specialists, community health agencies, and other community resources.

500 Wisconsin Avenue #102, Racine WI 53403

262-632-2400

818 Forest Lane, Waterford, WI 53185

262-514-8154 Web site: http://www.healthcarenetwork.org/

Health Insurance Marketplace

The Affordable Care Act Marketplace offers health coverage to fits various budgets and needs. With one application, individuals can see all options and enroll. Health insurance plans in the Marketplace offer essential health benefits including doctor visits, preventive care, prescriptions, hospitalization, and more. Compare plans based on price, benefits, quality, and other features important to you before you make a choice.

Web site: http://www.healthcare.gov 800-318-2596

Kenosha Community Health Center Inc.

Accepts Medicaid and other insurance. Offers sliding fee schedule. You do not have to be a medical clinic patient to access dental services

6226 14th Avenue, Kenosha, WI 53143 262-656-0044

Web site: https://www.kenoshachc.org/

Marquette School of Dentistry

Provides comprehensive dental care at affordable prices to the community. Call Monday to Friday between 9 a.m. and 4 p.m. to schedule an initial screening consultation by a faculty member to see if the patient is appropriate for student care. Specialty clinics include an Advanced Care Clinic for Emergency care, Special Needs clients, and advanced training issues. Some items are not covered by MA (i.e. root canal, yes, Crown, no.)

1801 Wisconsin Avenue, Milwaukee, WI 53233 414-288-6790 Web site: http://www.marquette.edu/dentistry/patients/index.php Spanish: 414-288-1520

MHS Health Wisconsin

MHS is a BadgerCare HMO for low-income families and people with disabilities. MHS also offers a Special Needs Advantage Program for low-income people on Medicare and Marketplace health coverage. MHS has a full network of providers and community resource information that help with access to medical, dental, and vision services.

888-713-6180

Mobile Health Clinic

A completely equipped wheelchair/handicapped accessible 39ft unit, with 2 patient exam rooms operated by clinical staff who provide health screenings, exams, physicals, medication management, routine medical care, flu shots, management of chronic diseases, insurance enrollment, etc. Medicaid and private insurance accepted. Call for appointment.

Web site: http://www.kenoshachc.org/ 262-925-1325

Prologue

Provides referrals to area physicians and dentists who accept your insurance coverage.

800-362-8677

Public Health Departments and Immunization Clinics

Public health departments offer a variety of services such as immunizations, special health care needs, home safety, lead testing, licenses for restaurants, mom and baby visits, teen parenting support, elderly home visits, prenatal care coordination, sexually transmitted diseases testing and follow-up, radon, beach water quality. For more information, call the local department.

Central Racine County Health Department

Serving City and Town of Burlington, Caledonia, Dover, Mount Pleasant, North Bay, Norway, Raymond, Rochester, Sturtevant, Union Grove, Yorkville, and Village and Town of Waterford. Located on the second floor of U.S. Bank building

10005 Northwestern Avenue, Suite A (Hwy K), Franksville, WI 53126 262-898-4460

Web site: http://www.crchd.com

Racine City Health Department, serving Racine, Wind Point, and Elmwood Park

730 Washington Avenue, Racine, WI 53403 Public Health: 262-636-9201

Environmental Health: 262-636-9203

Web site: http://www.cityofracine.org/health.aspx

Immunizations:

Contact the Public Health Departments for times, locations and eligibility, as well as local health care providers during clinic visits.

Medical Clinics and Hospitals

Ascension Health Care –All Saints	262-687-4011
General Information	800-526-9309
Web site: https://healthcare.ascension.org/	
Ascension Medical Groups	
Mt. Pleasant Clinic, 4328 Old Green Bay Road, Mt. Pleasant, WI, 53403	262-687-7606
Sturtevant Clinic, 10340 Washington Avenue, Sturtevant, WI, 53177	262-687-7500
Four Mile Clinic, 2408 Four Mile Road, Racine, WI 53402	262-687-5995
Wisconsin Ave Clinic, 1320 Wisconsin Avenue, Racine, WI 53403	262-687-5600
Union Grove Clinic, 1120 Main Street, Union Grove, WI 53182	262-878-4424

Street Campus Building C, 3807 Spring Street, Racine, WI	
Internal Medicine	262-687-8300
Family Medicine	262-687-8173
Lab	262-687-8120
Radiology	262-687-2600
Pediatrics	262-687-8282
Walk In Care	262-687-8150
Spring Street Campus Building B, 3805B Spring Street, Racine, WI	
Neurology	262-687-8322
Nephrology	262-687-8340
Psychiatry	262-687-8108
Spring Street Campus Building A, 3805A Spring Street, Racine, WI	
Clinical Nutrition/Diabetes Management	262-687-6345
Endocrinology	262-687-8115
3809 Spring Street (Cancer Center)	262-687-5000
3811 Spring Street (Atrium Medical Offices)	262-687-4011
3821 Spring Street (Health Pavilion)	262-687-8460
3022 Spring Street (Freuter Furmon)	202 007 0100
Aurora Health Centers	
Web site: www.aurora.org/	
248 McHenry Street, Burlington, WI 53105 (Walk-In Care Available)	262-767-8000
709 Spring Valley Road, Burlington, WI 53105	262-971-1900
5333 Douglas Avenue (Hwy 32), Racine, WI 53402	262-752-2105
1511 Warwick Way, Racine, WI 53406	262-321-6300
8400 Washington Avenue, Racine, WI 53406	262-321-3000
6611 Spring Street, Mount Pleasant, WI 53406	262-504-3100
4320 67 th Drive, Union Grove, WI 53182	262-878-1211
818 Forrest Lane, Waterford, WI 53185	262-514-3700
(Urgent Care Clinic and Walk-In Care Available)	262-514-8199
Aurora Wellness Center, 300 McCanna Parkway, Burlington, WI 53105	262-767-7000
Aurora Rehabilitation Center, 7300 Washington Avenue, Racine, WI 53406	262-321-6000
Community Education (Classes, Support Groups)	877-495-2803
Aurora Health Care - Helping Hand Patience Financial Assistance	800-326-2250
Transfer Treatment of the Pring Transfer Transfe	000 010 1100
Clean Slate Centers	
We provide outpatient medicine assisted treatment with medicines including S	uboxone. Vivitiol.
and Subutex. We also treat women who are expecting.	,,
5439 Durand Avenue, Suite 103, Racine 53406	262-833-9320
Web site: www.cleanslatecenters.com	
Family Care Center	
425 Milwaukee Avenue, Burlington, WI 53105	262-763-9128
Health Care Network	
500 Wisconsin Avenue #102, Racine, WI 53403	262-632-2400
818 Forest Lane, Waterford WI 53185	262-514-8154
Web site: http://www.healthcarenetwork.org/	

Swift Care

Treatment provided for illnesses and injuries for children and adults in the Racine area. Accepts most insurances and offers a 40% discount for doctor visit and 20% discount lab and x-ray when paid on day of visit with cash or credit.

1515 S. Green Bay Road, Mt. Pleasant, WI 53406 (in Great Lakes Dermatology) 262-637-9438

Wisconsin Well Woman

Women 45-64 years with little or no health insurance may be eligible for free mammograms and pap tests. Call for more information.

730 Washington Avenue, Racine, WI 53403 262-636-9292

Wisconsin Tobacco Quit Line

Free medication, tobacco cessation, counseling/coaching, referral to direct services.

800-784-8669

Hospitals:

Ascension - All Saints, 3801 Spring Street, Racine, WI	262-687-4011
Aurora Lakeland Medical Center, W3985 County Road NN, Elkhorn, WI	262-741-2000
Aurora Memorial Hospital of Burlington, 252 McHenry Street, Burlington, WI	262-767-6000
Children's Wisconsin, 9000 West Wisconsin Avenue, Milwaukee, WI	414-266-2000
Froedtert Hospital, 9200 West Wisconsin Ave, Milwaukee, WI	414-259-3000
Froedtert Kenosha Hospital, 6308 8th Avenue, Kenosha, WI	262-656-2011
Froedtert Pleasant Prairie Hospital, 9555 76th Street, Pleasant Prairie, WI	262-577-8000

Medical Waste and Prescription Drug Disposal

Individuals may turn in unwanted medication anonymously to the following locations:

Caledonia Police Department	
6900 Nicholson Road, Caledonia, WI 53108	262-835-4423
City of Burlington Police Department	
224 East Jefferson Street, Burlington, WI 53105	262-342-1100
City of Racine Police Department (for City of Racine residents only)	
730 Center Street, Racine, WI 53403	262-635-7751
Sturtevant Police Department	
2801 89 th Street, Sturtevant, WI 53177	262-886-7211
Lakeview Pharmacy (Does NOT accept controlled substances)	
516 Monument Square, Racine, WI 53403	262-632-0520
Mount Pleasant Police Department	
8811 Campus Drive, Mount Pleasant, WI 53406	262-884-0454
Racine Sheriff Patrol Station	
14116 Washington Avenue, Sturtevant, WI 53177	262-886-9465

Town of Burlington Police Department

Web site: http://crchd.com/residential-medication-disposal

32288 Bushnell Road, Burlington, WI 53105	262-763-7539
Union Grove Village Hall	
925 15 th Avenue, Union Grove, WI 53182	262-878-1818
Walgreens Pharmacy	
4810 Washington Avenue, Racine, WI 53405	262-635-0181
Waterford Police Department (Drive -up collection box)	
415 North Milwaukee Street, Waterford, WI 53185	262-534-5166

Hearing Impaired

Interpreter Coordination Services - Communication Link (VOICE/TDD) 800-542-9838

Division of Vocational Rehabilitation (Ask for Deaf and Hard of Hearing Specialist) 262-638-7200

(TTY) 800-228-2681

Telecommunications Relay System 711 (TTY) 800-947-3529/ (voice telephone) 800-947-6644

Pregnancy Services

Baby Express

Baby Express enhances your knowledge on preparing for your little one's journey through their first year of life. It provides quality transportation to authorized medical services within the City of Racine and to medical appointments in Kenosha. This is a free service to eligible adults and children receiving Medicaid Title XIX.

Wellness Center—Offers case management, breastfeeding support and diaper assistance.

1408 West 6th Street, Racine, WI 53404

Web site: http://babyexpress.us 800-579-1145

Birthing Project USA-Southeast WI (Professional Women's Network of Service)

A global resource center that works to improve women's health and birth outcomes through Sister Friends, education, community collaboration, and capacity building. Provides women (ages 14 to 44) one-on-one mentoring, monthly Life Course Sessions (i.e. financial planning, goal setting, relationships, and employment readiness, etc.), Case management, breastfeeding support, transportation to well-baby appointments, resource navigation, parent & baby packets including car seat. Sister Friends stay with the mother when the baby is born and continue in this extended family type relationship until the child turns 1-years old.

1325 16th Street, Racine, WI 53403 262-456-7427

Web site: www.pwnsinc.org and www.birthingprojectusa.org

Email: pwns@dls.net Facebook Page: Birthing Project USA/Southeast Wisconsin

Birthright of Racine

Free pregnancy tests, referral to obstetrical ultrasounds, pregnancy advocacy, information and referrals. Services are free and confidential.

St. Luke's Health Pavilion, Lower Level, 3821 Spring Street, Racine, WI

Web site: https://birthright.org/racine 262-637-8323

Black Infant Health Program

The program offers a free Mother's Empowerment Group for pregnant African American women and/or African American women with a new baby under 0-3 months of age.

800-579-1145

Care Net Family Resource Center

Faith-based organization offering pregnancy tests, counseling, limited obstetrical ultrasounds, referrals, fatherhood, and adoption referrals. An "Earn While You Learn" program provides prenatal and parenting education while earning credits to spend in the baby boutique.

740 College Avenue, Racine, WI 53403

262-632-2464

Catholic Charities – Pregnancy & Parenting Supportive Services

The program provides parenting support or assists those wishing to create an adoption plan for their child. Pregnancy Support Coordinators will assist in education and support to prepare individuals for parenting. Those who choose adoption will receive support and legal assistance through the termination of parental rights. Staff will meet clients at Racine office. Services are confidential and provided to people of all faiths.

2021 N. 60th Street, Milwaukee, WI 53208 Weekdays 414-771-2881 /After hours 414-573-5899 Web site: http://www.ccmke.org

Centering Pregnancy

The program is a model of group care where you spend more time with your health care provider and with other pregnant women. Women learn about pregnancy, childbirth and parenting in this 10-sessions that meets once a month. Call to set up a prenatal care visit.

Ascension, All Saints, 3821 Spring Street, Racine, WI

262-687-3138

Web site: https://healthcare.ascension.org/Specialty-Care/Ob-Gyn/Pregnancy-Birthing
St. Joseph Campus, 5000 West Chambers Street, Milwaukee, WI 53210
414-447-2275

Web site: https://healthcare.ascension.org/Specialty-Care/Ob-Gyn/Pregnancy-Birthing

Choices of Life Center

Counseling, free pregnancy tests, information and referrals, and post-abortion counseling.

6700 30th Avenue, Kenosha, WI 53142

24-hour hotline 262-898-7043

Web site: http://pregnancyhelpracine.org

E-mail: choicesoflifecenter@gmail.com

Health and Nutrition Service of Racine - HNSR-WIC

Pregnancy testing and counseling 262-637-7750 2316 Rapids Drive, Racine, WI 53404 800-572-7750

Life Choices

Free pregnancy tests, counseling and referrals, "Earn While You Learn" parenting classes. 24 hour/7 day a week hotline

340 North Pine Street, Upper Level, Burlington, WI 53105 262-763-4871

Planned Parenthood

Women's reproductive health, counseling, medical services, health education, pregnancy testing, STD and HIV testing, and information and referral. Sliding fee scale.

834 South Main Street, Racine, WI 53403 262-634-2060 3601 Roosevelt Road, Kenosha, WI 53142 262-654-0491

Web site: https://www.plannedparenthood.org/

Public Health Departments (See health section for public health listings)

Offer additional pregnancy services, including pregnancy tests; health, social and other services promoting healthy pregnancy and birth; teen parenting programs, etc.

Racine County Home Visiting Network Program

Home visitation providing free pregnancy education and support for any expectant mother and her family. All pregnant mothers receive access to home visiting services focusing on reducing poor birth outcomes and improving maternal health. Spanish speaking staff. A partnership of Racine County Human Services, Professional Services Group, Central Racine County Health Department, and Ascension All Saints A using an evidence-based program and curriculum ((Healthy Families America and Parents As Teachers).

Email: RCHVN@racinecounty.com 262-638-6641

Web site: http://crchd.com/prenatal-parenting-programs

Safe Place for Newborns Crisis Line

Safe Haven Law – Allows parents to relinquish their newborn over to the state and walk way, no questions asked. The baby must be 72 hours old or younger, be given directly to a firefighter, rescue worker, police officer or hospital staff.

877-440-BABY (2229)

Web site: www.safeplacefornewborns.org

School Age Parenting Program (SAPAR) – Racine Unified School District

Graduating from high school becomes a challenge when students face the difficult task of juggling the roles of both parent and student. This program, coordinated by registered nurses with extensive maternal child nursing experience, assists students with becoming strong parents and graduates. Together with counselors, teachers, social workers, and support staff, students are able to utilize a variety of programming options to complete school.

Horlick High School, 2119 Rapids Drive, Racine, WI 53404	262-939-2764
Case High School, 7345 Washington Avenue, Racine, WI 53406	262-939-2482
Park High School, 1901 12 th Street, Racine, WI 53403	262-221-0881

Prescriptions

Ascension Wisconsin Pharmacy

In partnership with Dispensary of Hope, select Ascension Wisconsin pharmacies provide select medication free of charge to eligible patients. Eligibility requirements are less than 200% federal poverty limit AND no prescription insurance. Patients must attest and proof of income may be required.

1244 Wisconsin Avenue, First Floor, Racine, WI 53403	262-687-1600
3811 Spring Street, Racine, WI 53405	262-687-2150
3807 Spring Street, Racine, WI 53405	262-687-8430

FamilyWize Prescription Discount Card – United Way of Racine County

United Way of Racine County's partnership with FamilyWize provides free prescription discount cards. On average, Racine County residents save nearly 40% per prescription when using the FamilyWize card. The card can be used as often as needed by each member of the family. There is no income limit, age requirement, eligibility, or registration required. Pick up a card at United

Way of Racine County, download and print a card from our website, text "family" to 700700 to receive a card on your phone, or download the FamilyWize app.

2000 Domanik Drive, Racine WI 53404 262-898-2247

Web site: https://www.unitedwayracine.org/fw

Lakeview Pharmacy – Free Vitamin Program for Children

Parents (Guardians) voluntarily sign up for the program and visit Lakeview Pharmacy each month to pick up a free 30-count bottle of vitamins for each child ages 4-12 years old. Lakeview Pharmacy also offers a list of free prescription medicine.

516 Monument Square, Racine, WI 53403

262-632-0520

LillyAnswers

Discount card for prescription drugs made by Eli Lilly & Co. Available to any low income persons without drug coverage 800-545-6962

Web site – https://www.lillycares.com/index.aspx

Med Advocates

Provides free consultation regarding the cost of your medications, handles all applications, renewals, and follow-through with assistance programs, obtains prescriptions directly from your doctor, and orders refills of your medications.

6233 Bankers Road, Suite 16A, Racine, WI 53403

262-598-9108

Web site: http://www.medadvocates.com/

NACo Health and Dental Discount Program

A Program is dedicated to improving the quality of life for its members through discounted and affordable health care benefits such as vision, prescriptions, MRIs and Labwork.

Web site: https://www.nacohealth.org/

877-573-2395

Partnership for Prescription Assistance

Patient's doctor must call and/or write to the program. If the patient is eligible, the manufacturer may provide a supply of the prescription to the patient at no cost.

Web site: https://www.pparx.org/ 888-477-2669



Cribs for Kids

Assists Racine County families in need of a safe place for their babies to sleep. Contact the Central Racine County Health Department to see if you qualify for a portable crib and for classes. 10005 Northwestern Avenue, 2nd Floor, Franksville, WI 53126 262-898-4460

Web site: https://www.crchd.com/cribs-kids

Kenosha, Racine & Walworth Tri-County Tobacco Free Coalition

Aggressively pursue the elimination of tobacco use by partnering with communities to prevent tobacco use, promote cessation, and eliminate second hand smoke by utilizing best practices. Kenosha County Division of Health, 8600 Sheridan Road, Kenosha, WI 53143 262-605-6700

Web site: http://krwcoalition.wixsite.com/website

Prevent Blindness Wisconsin

Provides free, direct sight-saving services in Wisconsin. Services include vision screening training and certification, vision education, vison care voucher applications, and vision insurance navigation assistance. With the purpose to prevent blindness by identifying early signs of vision disorders, facilitating early and effective treatment, and preventing eye injury.

731 North Jackson Street, Suite 405, Milwaukee, WI 53202

414-765-0505

Web site: https://wisconsin.preventblindness.org/

Safe Kids Racine County

A resource for child safety information that strives to prevent unintentional injuries in children ages 0-19 through public education and advocacy. Written information, presentations, demonstrations, and free car seat inspections are available for residents, schools and agencies in Racine County. Cribs for Kids is also available and assists Racine County families in need of providing a safe place for their babies to sleep.

10005 Northwestern Avenue, Suite A, Franksville, WI 53126

262-898-4460

Web site: http://crchd.com/

Hispanic/Latino Outreach/Services

Catholic Charities

Outreach to the Hispanic community with services including help with completing forms and applications, draft letters, travel permits, phone calls, crisis intervention, short-term counseling and referrals to other services in Racine County. Catholic Charities Advancing Family Assets Program (AFA) promotes family success and stability to the Hispanic community. The Hispanic AFA program serves Spanish-speaking families ages 18 and older with at least one minor in the household (we may work with 16 and 17-year-old with guardian permission) and reside in the Julian Thomas Elementary School neighborhood and zip codes 53403, 53404, 53405.

800 Wisconsin Avenue, Racine, WI 53403 Web site: https://www.ccmke.org/Catholic-Charities.htm 262-637-8888

Email: Peggy Caceres pcaceres@ccmke.org or Laura Martinez lmartinex@ccmke.org

Gateway Technical College - English Language Learners (ELL) & GED in Spanish

Offers instruction in reading, writing, vocabulary, grammar, listening, and speaking. Classes meet two days a week for six hours per week. Fall semester is September to December; spring semester is January to May; and summer term is May to July. Classes are free to Wisconsin residents. Students are required to purchase a set of books for the academic year.

1001 South Main Street, Racine, WI 53403

262-619-6216

Web site: https://www.gtc.edu/programs/pre-college/english-language-learners-ell

Hispanic Roundtable

Mission: To enhance the quality of life in the Racine Hispanic Community by promoting leadership, unity, community, family and education. Holiday food baskets are available to families that qualify. Home repairs available for low-income Latino residents of Racine County who do not qualify for other programs.

1140 Geneva Street, Racine, WI 53404

Web site: http://www.hispanicroundtable.net/

262-632-9495

Liberación – Women's Resource Center

A program of the Women's Resource Center which provides shelter and safety services for victims of domestic abuse. 262-633-3233

Mexican Consulate in Milwaukee

Provides documentation services (passports, consular IDs and voter registration cards) and advice in legal rights for citizens of Mexico living in the United States. Call for an appointment. 1433 North Prospect Avenue, Milwaukee, WI 53202

Web site: https://consulmex.sre.gob.mx/milwaukee/ 414-944-7586

Sexual Assault Services (SAS)

SAS provides bilingual (Spanish/English) support to sexual assault victims and their support people through a warm line, counseling, and personal, legal, and medical advocacy Racine Office: 2000 Domanik Drive, 4th floor, Racine, WI 53404 (Ext. 14 or 17) 262-619-1634 Spanish Warm Line (M-F 8 a.m. – 5 p.m.)

National 24-hour Spanish online crisis assistance: www.rainn.org/es

Web site: www.sasofracine.org

UMOS (United Migrant Opportunity Services)

Focused on farm workers, specifically dealing with crisis related to housing, health care, education, etc. Helps farm workers transition out of the field and into job training.

1330 52nd Street, Kenosha, WI 53140

262-657-2170

Web site: http://www.umos.org/

Voces de la Frontera

A Wisconsin nonprofit that educates workers about their employment rights and organizes to protect and improve the quality of life for low-wage and immigrant workers. They promote grassroots leadership and community and workplace organizing as a strategy to achieve their goals, and operate workers' centers in Milwaukee and Racine.

2100 Layard Avenue, Racine, WI 53404

262-721-5575

Web site: http://vdlf.org/

Housing

For a copy of the "Living Options in Racine County" with resources for older adults and disabled adults, contact the Aging and Disability Resource Center of Racine County at 262-833-8777.

Center for Veterans Issues (CVI)

Offers housing and holistic services to veterans. CVI provides programs for veterans wishing to upgrade their skills, seek benefits from the VA, and receive counseling and housing. College Avenue Apartments

1300 South Green Bay Road, Suite 102, Racine, WI 53406 (ext. 1332) 262-633-5180

Web site: http://cvivet.org

City of Racine

<u>Building Inspection Office</u> – Address problems with building structures and safety for rental units and homeowners. 262-636-9464

<u>Environmental Health Department</u> - Address health and safety concerns through on-site inspections and evaluations of dwelling units for adequate sanitation, safety, and general public health concerns.

262-636-9201

Frozen Water Pipes - Helps with repair and thawing of frozen water pipes. 262-636-9185

730 Washington Avenue, City Hall, Racine, WI 53403

Web site: http://www.cityofracine.org

City of Racine Fair Housing Department

Federal and state laws, and local ordinances prohibit housing discrimination. It is illegal to deny housing to an individual on the basis of race, color, religion, national origin, sex, familial status (i.e. presence of children), disability, marital status, sexual orientation, ancestry, public assistance/lawful source of income/economic status, age, status of a victim of domestic abuse, sexual abuse, or stalking, veteran's status, or disabled veteran's status. It is also illegal to treat an in-place tenant any differently than other tenants on the basis of any of the above characteristics. The Department provides fair housing (anti-discrimination) investigation and enforcement services; and training to community and professional associations.

730 Washington Avenue, Racine, WI 53403 262-636-9101

Web site: https://www.cityofracine.org/CityDevelopment/FairHousing/

City of Racine Division of Neighborhood Services

Housing improvement programs include: Homeowner Fixed Interest Rehabilitation Loan Program, Multi-Family Rehab Loans, Emergency Efficiency Loans, Code Violation Repairs, and Rehabilitation Program.

https://www.racinehousingloans.com/

262-636-9197

Disabilities – Individuals with disabilities, please see section "Disability Services".

Energy Services, Inc.

Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program (LIHEAP) provides assistance for low-income individuals for heat and electric; emergency fuel assistance; counseling for energy conservation and energy budgets; copayment plans; and emergency furnace repair and replacement. Those

eligible for the Wisconsin Home Energy Assistance Benefits (WHEAP) during the last heating season may also be eligible for *Weatherization Services*.

1717 Taylor Avenue (North Entrance), Racine, WI 53403

262-633-6000

1072 Milwaukee Avenue, Burlington, WI 53105 Web site: http://racinecounty.com/EnergyAssistance

Homelessness and Housing Alliance (Racine Continuum of Care)

Developing, promoting, and supporting a continuum of services for the homeless and at-risk populations of Racine County. The Alliance assists low income, at-risk, and homeless individuals and families in Racine County. It is made up of many partner organizations that provide services including shelter, rental and energy assistance, and healthcare to eligible applicants. The coordination and ease of accessibility of services are the Alliance's main goals.

Web site: https://racinecoc.org/ 262-498-9761

Home Ownership Preservation Hotline, The

Foreclosure issues

Web site: http://www.995hope.org 888-995-4673

Homestead Tax Credits

Income-based tax credit program for homeowners or renters

Mail Stop 5-77 P.O. Box 34, Madison, WI 53786 608-266-8641

Web site: https://www.revenue.wi.gov/Pages/FAQS/ise-home.aspx

HOPES Center of Racine, Inc.

Provides housing for people who are homeless through its Rapid Rehousing Program. Rapid Rehousing participants must be staying in a shelter or living in a place not meant for human habitation when they enter the program. When openings are available, participants are selected using a coordinated entry system by the Continuum of Care for the City and County of Racine.

521 Sixth Street, Racine, WI 53403

262-898-2940

Web site: http://www.hopescenter.org

Housing Authority of Racine County (HARC)

HUD subsidized housing and Section 8 Housing Choice Vouchers for low to moderate income families in Racine County, family self-sufficiency (program focused on employment skills leading to economic independence and home ownership resources), elderly and handicapped housing. 837 Main Street, Racine, WI 53403 262-636-3405

Web site: https://www.rcha.org/

HUD - Housing and Urban Development

Housing for low-income, disabled or elderly. HUD website allows you to search for subsidized rental apartments by location, even down to the zip code. The site contains links to information about all aspects of housing, and all of HUD's programs. HUD's mission is to increase homeownership, support community development, and increase access to affordable housing free from discrimination. Home owning, renting, relocation, fair housing, FHA loans, reverse mortgages, and other consumer information and resources are available

FHA Resource Center 800-225-5342
Housing Counseling Line 800-569-4287
Fair Housing Information Clearinghouse 800-767-7468

HUD, 310 West Wisconsin Avenue, Milwaukee, WI 53203

Web site: http://www.hud.gov

Housing Resources, Inc.

<u>Homeownership Center</u> - A non-profit, community-based organization providing first-time homebuyer education and technical assistance to individuals and families in Racine County. 500 Wisconsin Avenue, Suite 205, Racine, WI 53403 262-636-8271

Web site: http://www.hri-wi.org/

Legal Action of Wisconsin

Improper evictions, termination of housing assistance or custody cases when there are instances of domestic violence or abuse.

4900 Spring Street, Suite 100, Racine, WI 53406

800-242-5840

414-297-3214

Web site: http://www.legalaction.org/

262-635-8836/800-242-5840

Meridian Group, Inc.

Provide quality affordable subsidized housing at various locations in Racine. Call for an appointment at the Racine Regional Office.

624 Lake Avenue, Racine, WI 53404 262-632-9304

Web site: http:///www.meridiangroupinc.net

National Foundation for Credit Counseling (NFCC)

Housing Credit Counseling 866-388-2227

Neighborhood Watch

Helps Racine helps neighbors create safe, friendly and attractive neighborhoods. Information on community crime prevention, landlord and tenant relations, and neighborhood groups.

800 Center Street, Room 316, Racine, WI 53403

262-637-5711

262-637-9176

Web site: http://www.racinenw.com/

NeighborWorks

Provides financial support, technical assistance for community-based revitalization efforts.

Web site: http://www.neighborworks.org/ 202-760-4000

Oxford House

Oxford Houses are recovery homes for recovery addicts and alcoholics. Each house does their own intake and applicants should call the houses directly to make an appointment for an interview with the residents. The best place to find open beds is www.oxfordvacancies.com and clicking on the house name. At the interview, the residents will share the rules and the cost.

Web site: oxfordhouse.org

Racine Habitat for Humanity

Habitat builds or rehabs homes using mostly volunteer labor. Homes are then sold to low-income families who qualify through a process where the family puts in at least three hundred (300) hours of "sweat equity"/work on a home.

1501 Villa Street, Racine, WI 53403

Web site: http://www.habitatracine.org

Racine Mutual Housing Association

Provides quality, affordable housing to low and moderate income persons in Racine's central city area. The Association permanently owns the dwelling units. The residents and Association work cooperatively to manage the property. Home management training is required to be able to live in any of the properties. The Association also promotes individual home ownership.

822 Park Avenue, Racine, WI 53403

Rent Smart (Extension Racine County)

Rent Smart is a series of six workshops to help tenants understand the knowledge and skills essential for a successful renting experience. Renters learn their rights and responsibilities as a tenant, as well as know and understand the rights and responsibilities of their landlord. View current workshop schedule at https://fyi.extension.wisc.edu/rentsmart/for-instructors/current-training/

1072 Milwaukee Avenue, Burlington, WI 53105 262-767-2929

Web site: https://racine.extension.wisc.edu/

Rural Housing, Inc.

Programs for low-income rural people including rental assistance, rental deposit assistance, utility payment assistance, and some assistance for foreclosure issues and mortgage and back tax assistance.

4506 Regent Street, Madison, WI 53705 888-400-5974

Web site: http://www.wisconsinruralhousing.org

Salvation Army

Emergency assistance for housing.

 1901 Washington Avenue, Racine, WI 53203
 262-632-3147

 248 South Pine Street, Burlington, WI 53105
 262-342-0005

Web Site: **SARacine.org**

Single Family Housing Repair Loans & Grants—504 Home Repair Program

Provides loans to very-low-income homeowners to repair, improve or modernize their homes or grants to elderly very-low-income homeowners to remove health and safety hazards. Visit web site for eligibility requirements.

5417 Clem's Way, Stevens Point, WI 54482 715-345-7600

Web site: https://www.rd.usda.gov/programs-services/single-family-housing-repair-loans-grants

Tenant Resource Center

Offers free information for tenants and landlords interested in learning more about their rental rights and responsibilities. Information on state and local rental laws and regulations and lease screening services are available.

1202 Williamson Street, Suite A, Madison, WI 53703 608-257-0006

Web site: http://www.tenantresourcecenter.org/

Veterans – Please see section "Military and Veterans Resources".

Weatherization Racine - Racine/Kenosha Community Action Agency

The Home Weatherization Assistance Program provides services to low and moderate income residents in Racine & Kenosha counties. Services consist of attic and sidewall insulation, crawlspace and foundation insulation, heating system repair or replacement, refrigerator upgrade with Energy Star products and air sealing. Apply through Energy Services (see listing). 1800 21st Street, Racine, WI 53403

Web site: https://www.rkcaa.org/housing/weatherization

Wisconsin Department of Agriculture, Trade and Consumer Protection

Tenant and Landlord rights and responsibilities, Land Consumer law, filing consumer complaints, fact sheets and other resources 800-422-7128

Web site: http://datcp.wi.gov/

WI Front Door Housing

Residents of Wisconsin in low to moderate income levels can locate affordable housing that meets their needs through this website. There is a direct link between prospective tenants and landlords/property managers that have available rental units. You can make qualified decisions on rental units by reviewing the property details that are by landlords/property managers.

Web site: http://www.wifrontdoor.org

WHEDA (Wisconsin Housing & Economic Development Authority)

WHEDA offers a variety of loan programs, and rental vouchers for Wisconsin residents including a property tax deferral loan program for residents 65 or older 611 West National Avenue, Suite 110, Milwaukee, WI 53204 414-227-4039 Web site: http://www.wheda.com/ 800-628-4833

Wisconsin State Law Library

Web page of resources regarding Wisconsin Landlord/Tenant law, forms, fact sheets, community resources and statutes are linked on the webpage.

Web site: http://wilawlibrary.gov/topics/landlord.php

Shelters and Transitional Living

Bethany Transitional Housing

Provides transitional housing and supportive services to women and children who are homeless and have suffered from domestic abuse. 262-633-9446

HALO, Inc.

The mission of the Homeless Assistance Leadership Organization is to provide a pathway to self-sufficiency for those experiencing homelessness in Racine County. HALO provides emergency shelter for men, women and children in need; services that help homeless adults become self-sufficient; and giving positive support to homeless children through stable living and learning environments. The Permanent Housing Program provides a permanent living space and intensive case management for homeless individuals who have a mental health diagnosis.

2000 DeKoven Avenue, Unit 1, Racine, WI 53403 (ext. 233) 262-633-3235

Web site: https://haloinc.org/

SAFE Haven of Racine, Inc. (Shelter and Family Emergency)

Provides information, referral, prevention, and shelter. All services are confidential and free. Youth Shelter - Offers specialized, intensive counseling and short-term emergency shelter to youth age 10 - 17 who have run away or are having a family crisis. Provides a safe alternative to the streets and an opportunity to sort out problems. 24-hour hotline available. 1030 Washington Avenue, Racine, WI 53403

262-637-9559

TLC, Inc.

Transitional Living Center and Emergency Shelter - Programs for transitional and emergency shelter for Walworth, western Racine and Kenosha counties 482 South Pine Street, Burlington, WI 53105 262-767-1478

Women's Resource Center

Shelter and safety services for victims of domestic abuse; services for women, men, teens, and children.

P.O. Box 1764, Racine, WI 53401

(office) 262-633-3274 / (crisis) 262-633-3233 Racine: Western Racine County (Dover Healing House) (office) 262-878-1238 / (crisis) 262-633-3233

Incarceration - Resources for Children/Families

Angel Tree Project

Prison Fellowship, a Christian-based organization, helps local churches reach out to the children of inmates and their families by providing Christmas gifts to children. The incarcerated parent must sign up with the prison chaplain by September 1.

Web site: http://www.prisonfellowship.org/ 800-55-ANGEL (2-6435)

Children of Prisoners Library

The Library provides free information sheets designed for people serving children of prisoners and their caregivers. Access library materials through links or pamphlets specially designed for caregivers of children of prisoners and for health care providers.

Web site: https://nrccfi.camden.rutgers.edu/resources/library/children-of-prisoners-library/

EXPO (EX-Incarcerated People Organizing)

Led by people who are directly impacted, EXPO is committed to dismantling all systems that support mass incarceration and excessive supervision. Dedicated to creating just systems with policies that build healthy families and safe communities. Meets 1st Thursday of each month, 6:30 pm to 8:00 pm

Racine Interfaith Coalition Office, 2302 De Koven Avenue # A, Racine, WI 53403

Web site: exporocswi.org

Fair Shake - Reentry Resource Center

Fair Shake focused on reducing the recidivism rate through personal and community focused ownership and engagement opportunities for inmates and former felons in connection with families, employers, property managers, and corrections. The website provides resources regarding reentry, community resources, and caring for children of incarcerated parents.

P.O. Box 63, Westby, WI 54667

Web site: http://www.fairshake.net

Family Law Project – University of Wisconsin Law School

Law students work under an experienced family law attorney to represent male and female Wisconsin prison inmates in their family law matters, including divorces, paternity actions, child support modifications, child placement (visitation) and guardianship. The Project is also a resource for caregivers of a child with an incarcerated parent; consults with other attorneys who may have an incarcerated client; and provides information, educational materials, and pro se forms and instructions for self-represented inmates.

975 Bascom Mall, Madison, WI 53706

608-262-1002

Web site: http://law.wisc.edu/fjr/flp/

Kids Matter Inc.

A team of social workers, family advocates, and attorneys help caregivers navigate complex systems (child welfare, juvenile justice, family court, and children's court). Kids Matter Inc. provides caregivers with knowledge and tools to help them meet the needs of the children they love. Telephone consultations are available.

1850 North Martin Luther King Drive, Suite 202, Milwaukee, WI 53212

414-344-1220

Kinship Care - Racine County

Kinship care is for relatives (other than parents) who are caring for minor children because there is a need to protect them from possible abuse or neglect by a parent. Kinship care helps support a child who resides outside of his or her own home, either temporarily or for the long term, with the relative. For more information, contact the Racine County Human Services Department. 1717 Taylor Avenue, Racine, WI 53403

Racine Vocational Ministry, Inc.

<u>Community Re-Entry Program</u> - Building a bridge from incarceration to community through support in employment, education, AODA counseling, family and social services and faith-based guidance.

<u>The Second Chance Program</u> - Designed to broaden opportunities for re-entrants to experience job preparation and training along with social services.

214 7th Street, Racine, WI 53403

262-633-9591

Web site: www.rvmracine.org

Reaching Beyond Bars: A Handbook for Parents Incarcerated in Wisconsin and their Families

To help the incarcerated parent, the caregiver, and the child to cope with incarceration, the Correctional Education Association-Wisconsin (CEA-W) has created two handbooks available to parents and caregivers through the Dept. of Corrections (DOC) and Dept. of Children and Families (DCF). The handbooks help incarcerated parents and children's caregivers strengthen the bonds between separated parents and their children and can be found at:

https://doc.wi.gov/Documents/AboutDOC/Reentry/2016ReachingBeyondBars.pdf

Sesame Street's Toolkit Little Children, Big Challenges - Incarceration - Little Children, Big Challenges provides much-needed resources for families with young children (ages 3-8) as they encounter the difficult changes and transitions that come with a parent's incarceration. Toolkits include videos and worksheets for parents and providers.

Web site: http://www.sesamestreet.org/parents/topicsandactivities/toolkits/incarceration

Uplift 900

A program of Workforce Solutions, Uplift 900 offers no-cost training, support services and connections to the jobs of tomorrow. This including: Short-term training in: Computer Numeric Control (CNC), Industrial Maintenance, Machine Operator, Logistics, Transportation; On-the-job experiences and apprenticeships; GED or high school credential earned in 20 weeks, and Driver's license recovery or driver's education.

1717 Taylor Avenue, Racine, WI 53403 262-638-6551

Web site: https://racinecounty.com/government/workforce-solutions/uplift-900

Correctional Facilities and Probation and Parole

Racine County Jail

717 Wisconsin Avenue, Racine, WI 53403 262-636-3929

Web site: https://racinecounty.com/government/sheriff-s-office/jail-division

Racine County Juvenile Detention Center

1717 Taylor Avenue, Racine, WI 53403

262-638-6729

Family programs include:

Alternatives to Corrections through Education (ACE)

Unique program for youth who meet criteria for a community based program.

Medical and Mental Health Services

Important health and psychological assessments are performed during the first 24 hours. Both onsite nursing and weekly doctor visits with 24/7, on call medical services.

Racine Unified School District (RUSD)

Full-time Racine Unified School district licensed teachers onsite both during the school year and summer.

Securus Technologies

Communication service to stay connected to your family member while in Juvenile Detention.

Racine Correctional Institution

Family programs include Teddy Bear Program where inmates make teddy bears that can be given away to the children of incarcerated parents or to other nonprofit groups.

2019 Wisconsin Street, Sturtevant, WI 53177

262-886-3214

Racine Youthful Offenders' Correctional Facility

Family programs include Book Bridge Program, state program designed to increase literacy skills of both incarcerated fathers and their children; and Nurturing Fathers Program, led by the YMCA Fatherhood Program.

1501 Albert Street, Racine, WI 53404

262-638-1999

Robert E. Ellsworth Correctional Center

Family programs include: St. Rose Family Reunification Program, PSG Family Connections
Program, Center for Self-Sufficiency Relationship Education, and Mothers Read Program.
21425 A Spring Street, Union Grove, WI 53182
262-878-6000

Probation and Parole

 800 Center Street, Room 216, Racine, WI 53403
 262-638-7276

 317 North Dodge Street, Burlington, WI 53105
 262-767-2060

 9531 Rayne Road, Sturtevant, WI 53177
 Suite II 262-884-3780 / Suite III 262-884-3700

 21425A Spring Street, Union Grove, WI 53182 (Ellsworth Correctional Center)
 262-878-6000

Legal

See listing of law enforcement, both emergency and non-emergency numbers, on page two of this resource directory.

Lawyer Referral Service

State Bar of Wisconsin

Web site: http://www.wisbar.org/forpublic/ineedalawyer/pages/lris.aspx 800-362-9082

Legal Action of Wisconsin

Free legal services for specific legal problems, including improper evictions, termination of housing assistance or custody cases where there are instances of domestic violence or abuse. Legal Action website has information on various legal options in Southeastern Wisconsin. 4900 Spring Street, Suite 100, Racine, WI 53406 262-635-8836 Web site: http://legalaction.org 800-242-5840

Non-Profit Legal Services of SE Wisconsin, Inc.

Agency is a 501 (c) (3) non-profit organization dedicated to providing legal services at a reasonable cost to low-income residents in southeastern Wisconsin. Sliding fee scale 100%, 200% and 300% of federal poverty guidelines.

414-435-0636 / 877-619-8944

Racine Legal Advice Service

Provides free civil legal assistance through one-time, 20-minute appointments with volunteer attorneys for matters including family, guardianship, debt, renters rights, small claims, driver's license recovery, immigration and child support. Intake forms must be completed prior to scheduling an appointment and available online or at the courthouse.

Located at Racine Vocational Ministry, 214 7th Street, Racine, WI 53403 262-455-8511 Web site: https://elcaoutreachcenter.org/forms/legal-intake-form/

Victim Witness Assistance Program

This is an arm of the Racine County District Attorney's Office and assists victims and witnesses through the criminal court process.

Racine County Courthouse, 2nd Floor, 730 Wisconsin Avenue, Racine, WI 53403 262-636-3858

800-924-1506

Wisconsin Civil Liberties Union (WCLU)

414-272-4032

Wisconsin State Public Defenders' Office

Indigent criminal defense in every county of the

state. 420 6th Street, Racine, WI 53403 262-638-7530

Web site: http://www.wisspd.org/

Other Legal Services

AIDS Resource Center of Wisconsin

Helps people living with HIV deal with any legal issues they are facing. Also helps with medical related legal needs.

1212 57th Street, Kenosha, WI 53140 800-924-6601

Web site: http://www.arcw.org

NAMI (Alliance for the Mentally III of Greater Milwaukee)

Refers people to various legal services that can help low-income individuals with legal matters. 3732 West Wisconsin Avenue, Suite 106, Milwaukee, WI 53208 414-344-0447

Web site: http://www.namigrm.org/

Catholic Charities Family & Children's Ministries Immigration Services

A program for immigrants who need assistance with their legal status for living in the United States. Provides transitional assistance for refugees, migrants, and immigrants and assists individuals and families with the required paperwork to continue legal status in this country. Call for an appointment.

731 West Washington Street, Milwaukee, WI 53204 414-643-8570

Web site: www.RISccmke.org

Legal Help Milwaukee

Web site provides up-to-date information for social service providers, legal professionals, and the community regarding legal resources to low-income people in and around Milwaukee.

Web site: http://www.legalhelpmilwaukee.org

Marquette Volunteer Legal Clinic

The Marquette Volunteer Legal Clinics provide free brief legal advice and referral services on most civil legal matters at the locations and times listed on our website. Services are rendered on a first come, first served basis and no legal advice is given by telephone or email. Some legal matters are beyond the scope of our services. Call to make an appointment.

Web site: http://law.marquette.edu/mvlc/ 414-615-1345

Tenant Resource Center

Offers free information for tenants and landlords interested in learning more about their rental rights and responsibilities. Information on state and local rental laws and regulations.

1202 Williamson Street, Suite A, Madison, WI 53703

608-257-0006

Web site: http://www.tenantresourcecenter.org/

University of Wisconsin Law School

Clinical program offers several opportunities for needy persons to access legal information, assistance and referral.

Web site: https://law.wisc.edu/clinics/

Wisconsin FACETS

Wisconsin Family Assistance Center for Education, Training & Support, Inc. (WI FACETS) is a nonprofit organization serving Wisconsin children and adults with disabilities, their families and those who support them.

2714 North Dr. Martin Luther King Drive, Milwaukee, WI 53212 877-374-0511 Racine/Kenosha Center Coordinator (ext.110) 414-374-4645

Web site: http://www.wifacets.org/

Wisconsin Family Justice Clinic

One to three volunteers (some are bilingual in Spanish) are assigned Monday through Friday to offer self-represented litigants one-on-one assistance with forms and procedures and referrals to community resources. Facilitators are not to provide legal advice.

G-9 of the Milwaukee County Courthouse

901 North 9th Street, Milwaukee, WI 53233 414-278-2910

Courts -- Racine Circuit

Racine County Clerk of Circuit Courts	262-636-3333
Web site: http://racinecounty.com/government/clerk-of-circuit-court	
Civil Court	
Family Division	262-636-3155
Juvenile	262-636-3508
Probate	262-636-3137
Traffic Division	262-636-3148
Family Court Commissioner	262-636-3155
Family Court Case manager	262-636-3158

Military and Veterans Resources

Active Members of the Military

Family Assistance Centers (FACs)

The Military Family Assistance Centers (FACs) focus is to provide family members information on entitlements and benefits available to them through referrals for assistance. FACs were formed to assist families of service members with issues that may arise while the service member is deployed. FACs provide information sources for a variety of services, which the service members and their families may utilize before, during, and following a deployment.

Web site: https://wisconsinmilitary.org/fac/f 800-292-9464

Wisconsin National Guard (Burlington)

A part of the Uniformed Services Covenant, Wisconsin National Guard is mandated to provide support services for all active duty soldiers (official business only). Call for more information. 240 South Wisconsin Street, Burlington, WI 53105 262-763-7800

Benefits Assistance

Racine County Veterans Services

Assists Veterans and their dependents in applying for a wide array of State and Federal benefits. 1717 Taylor Avenue, Racine, WI 53403 262-638-6702

US Department of Veterans Affairs

Web site: http://va.gov

Wisconsin Department of Veterans Affairs

Web site: http://dva.state.wi.us/

Crisis and Support Groups

National Resource Directory

An online tool for wounded warriors, service members, veterans, their families and caregivers with those who support them.

Web site: http://nationalresourcedirectory.gov/

Suicide Hotline 800-273-TALK

Veterans Crisis Line

Confidential, toll-free hotline, online chat, or text for Vets in crisis and their families/friends.

Web site: https://www.veteranscrisisline.net/
800-273-8255

Veterans Center

Meeting place for several Veterans groups including the Veterans of Foreign Wars.

820 Main Street, Racine, WI 53403

262-634-9698

VA Caregiver Support Line

The support line serves as a primary resource/referral center to assist caregivers, Veterans, and other seeking caregiver information to help in the care of our Nation's Veterans.

Web site: http://www.caregiver.va.gov/ 855-260-3274

Employment

Veteran's Employment Representative

As a result of service to the country, eligible military veterans may be entitled to specialized services at Racine County Workforce Solutions.

1717 Taylor Avenue, Racine, WI 53403

262-638-6564

Housing and Homeless Veterans

Center For Veterans Issues LTD

Veterans Resource Center - Housing assistance, Upward Bound classes, Permanent Supportive Housing, Utilities assistance, Referrals, Computer Lab access, Supportive Services for Veterans and Families.

1300 South Green Bay Road, Suite 102, Racine, WI 53406 (ext. 1329 or 1339) 262-633-5180 Web site: https://www.cvivet.org/

Boudicca House

A 15 bed transitional living facility for homeless women veterans with children.

3616 North 45th Street, Milwaukee, WI 53216

414-342-5000

HUD Vet Resource Center

This directory increases knowledge of and participation in the wide variety of HUD homeless assistance programs and services to veterans and other individuals who are homeless or at risk of becoming homeless.

800-998-9999

Supportive Services for Veteran Families (SSVF)

This program promotes housing stability for veterans and their families including preventing homelessness for veteran families at risk of homelessness and rapid re-housing for homeless veterans. Financial assistance can include rental assistance, utility assistance, childcare assistance, transportation services, and moving costs. A part of the Center for Veterans Issues. Racine

262-633-5180 /414-345-4260

VA National Call Center for Homeless Resources

Veterans who are homeless or at risk of homelessness (and their family, friends and supporters) can make the call to or chat online with the National Call Center for Homeless Veterans, where trained counselors are ready to talk confidentially 24 hours a day, 7 days a week.

Web site: http://www.va.gov/HOMELESS/NationalCallCenter.asp 877-424-3838

Veterans Outreach of Wisconsin

VOW provides food, clothing, shelter, and other basic needs to Veterans in need.

1624 Yout Street, Racine, WI 53404 262-221-8350

Web site: https://vetsoutreachwi.us/

Legal

Veterans Consortium Pro Bono Program

Provides free attorneys to veterans and their qualifying family members who have an appeal pending at the U.S. Court of Appeals of Veterans Claims. See website for more information.

National Veterans Legal Services Program, 1600 K Street, Suite 500, Washington, D.C. 20006

Web site: http://vetsprobono.org/ (ext. 106) 202-265-8305

Veteran's Treatment Court (Second Judicial District of Wisconsin)

Serves veterans struggling with addiction, serious mental illness and/or co-occurring disorders by providing judicial support, treatment, and supervision. 262-632-1780

Medical

Kenosha VA Clinic

800 55th Street, Kenosha, WI 53140 262-653-9286

Union Grove VA Clinic Wallace Hall

21425 Spring Street, Union Grove, WI 53182 262-878-7001

Zablocki VA Medical Center

5000 West National Avenue, Milwaukee, WI 53295 414-384-2000

Military Kids

Wisconsin Operation Military Kids

Provides opportunities for these youth to connect with peers who are in similar situations, programming for those who need help coping with the stresses of deployment, and education for local communities about the impact of deployment on service members and their families and how they can offer support. Operated by the University of Wisconsin.

1 University Plaza, Platteville, WI 53818 608-342-1308

Web site: https://fyi.extension.wisc.edu/wiomk/

Transportation

Disabled American Veterans

Ambulatory transport to Union Grove and Zablocki VA facilities 262-993-4879
Wheel Chair transportation (ext. 42059) 414-384-2000

Parenting Resources & Support

Also refer to the Counseling section for many organizations offering support groups and counseling services for families. Check with your child's school or other community organizations for other programs or to suggest one be offered. Several of the public health departments offer parenting resources and support and are listed in the "Health section." Resources for children/families with incarcerated parents are in the section "Incarceration – Resources for Children/Families".

A.N.G.E.L Autism Network

Autism Network through Guidance, Education and Life 857-228-8476

Web site: http://www.angelautismnetwork.org/

Ascension Health Care - All Saints - Health Pavilion

Center for Women and Children offers childbirth preparation classes, breastfeeding, newborn care, and Hello Baby (for siblings).

3821 Spring Street, Racine, WI 53405 888-994-3286 Breastfeeding Helpline 262-687-3275

Web site: https://healthcare.ascension.org/Specialty-Care/Ob-Gyn

Aurora Health Care - Community Education

Classes available in Burlington, Elkhorn, Kenosha and Racine on topics such as baby massage, childbirth preparation, newborn care, siblings getting ready for new babies, growing up in the 2000's (puberty, etc.), home alone (self-care skills for school age children), support groups, etc. 877-495-2803

Birth to Three Early Intervention Program - Racine County

Racine County Human Services Department provides a wide range of services for children from birth to three with developmental and physical disabilities, and contracts with the Racine County Opportunity Center to provide the services.

1717 Taylor Avenue, Racine, WI 53403 262-638-7720

Web site: http://racinecounty.com/CLTS

Care Net Family Resource Center

Care Net Family Resource Center offers free pregnancy tests with optional counseling, an Earn While You Learn program where you can learn parenting skills while earning "baby bucks" to spend in our baby boutique, abstinence classes and post-abortion studies.

740 College Avenue (Living Light Community Center), Racine, WI 53403 262-632-2464

Web site: http://www.carenetfamilyresources.org/

Children Come First

An in-home service team serves children with a severe emotional disability county-wide. This voluntary program works to address mental health needs of the identified child and entire family. Referrals should be made directly to the Children Come First caseworker.

Racine County Human Services, 1717 Taylor Ave, Racine, WI 53403 262-638-6597

Children's Wisconsin Community Services

<u>Triple P® (Positive Parenting Program)</u> teaches families with children 0-12 years how to spend less time battling misbehavior and more time building close relationships. Families develop the positive parenting skills to manage stress and encourage healthy habits. Triple P® offers practical advice, backed by science and the successes seen by thousands of families. Parents find tips for a range of issues, from raising toddlers to learn how to cope with complex problems at home and school. Triple P® aims to enhance parents' self-sufficiency in managing children's behavior; and achieves this by teaching parents skills for promoting their children's development, social-emotional competence and self-regulation.

<u>Primary Care Triple P®</u> is a short-term (4 sessions) individual parent coaching for parents seeking information about how to address specific parenting issues or child behavior that is mild to moderate in severity and has onset in the past 6 months. Examples include, but are not limited to tantrums, sleep or bedtime routines, fighting and aggression, separation anxiety, disobedience, lying, self-esteem and school behavior. In addition, Triple P® offers parent education seminars, workshops and small discussion groups.

<u>Nurturing Parenting Program</u> - The Nurturing Parenting Programs are validated, trauma-informed, family-centered programs designed to build nurturing skills as alternatives to abusive parenting and child rearing attitudes and practices. The ultimate outcomes are to stop the generational cycle of child abuse by building nurturing parenting skills; reduce the rate of recidivism; reduce the rate of juvenile delinquency and alcohol abuse; and lower the rate of teenage pregnancies. The programs feature activities to foster positive parenting skills and self-nurturing, home practice exercises, family nurturing time, and activities to promote positive brain development in children birth to 18 years.

8800 Washington Avenue, Suite 100, Mount Pleasant, WI 53406

262-633-3591

Web site: www.chw.org/triplep

Cribs for Kids

Assists Racine County families in need of a safe place for their babies to sleep. Contact the Central Racine County Health Department to learn about qualifications and register for a class. 10005 Northwestern Avenue, 2nd Floor, Franksville, WI 53126 262-898-4460

Web site: https://www.crchd.com/cribs-kids

Divorce Parent Education Classes

Families filing for divorce may be court-mandated to participate in a Parenting Education Program. Check with the Family Court Commissioner's Office for other programs.

<u>Family Service of Racine</u> - Changing Families Program 420 Seventh Street, Racine, WI 53403

Web site: http://www.fsracine.org/

262-634-2391

Extension Racine County

Provides parenting education (virtual and in-person) workshops, publications, and newsletters. <u>Early Learning Series</u>—Workshops for early care and education providers, parents, and other caregivers of young children. Topics vary depending on local needs and priorities. <u>Juntos</u>—A 5-week program for Latino immigrant parents and their middle school youth focused on academic success. Juntos empowers families with knowledge to help youth transition to high school, understand higher education options, and make education a family goal.

<u>Just in Time Parenting Newsletter</u> is an age-paced newsletter series available to parents / caregivers of young children (birth to 5) electronically via

https://racine.extension.wisc.edu/family-living/parenting/

<u>Parenthetical</u>—an online newsletter for parents of youth ages 10 to 16.

Web site: http://myparenthetical.com/

<u>Positive Solutions for Families</u> – Workshop series helps parents of young children (ages 0-6) learn strategies to promote positive behavior.

<u>Raising a Thinking Child</u>—Workshop series for parents and caregivers of children ages 4 to 7 where parents learn ways to develop children's listening skills, cooperation with chores, how to get along with others, and to think before acting.

Strengthening Families—A family-focused program for youth ages 10 to 14 years old and their parents. Youth learn to handle stress, resist peer-pressure, and positive communication skills; while parents learn how to set limits, use consequences, and improve overall family functioning. 1072 Milwaukee Ave, Burlington, WI 53105

262-767-2929

Web site: https://racine.extension.wisc.edu/

F.A.S.T. (Families and Schools Together)

Program of Focus on Community and local school districts; which involves both the children and parents to develop supportive relationships for healthy, nurturing home environments. 1240 Washington Avenue, Racine, WI 53403 262-632-6200

Web site: www.focusracine.org/fast.html

Family Connects

A community-wide nurse home visiting program for all parents of newborns in Racine County. Family Connects provides between one and four nurse home visits to every family with a newborn beginning at about three weeks of age, regardless of income or demographics. Nurse visitors offer supportive guidance, respond to family questions about newborn care, and help bridge the gap between parent needs and community resources. Participation is voluntary and free, and open to all Racine County families who have just given birth.

10005 Northwestern Avenue, Franksville, WI 53126

262-898-4460

Web site: http://crchd.com/prenatal-parenting-programs#FCRC

Family Healing Program

A program of the Women's Resource Center that provides healing through play for children, children's support group, and individual sessions with children and parents, parenting groups, individual parenting sessions.

P.O. Box 1764, Racine, WI 53401 262-633-3233 Web site: http://www.racinewrc.org/ 262-878-1238

Family Service of Racine

Logical, Educated, Accountable Parenting (LEAP) class. Meets weekly for six weeks to offer parents of children ages 3-12 years healthy parenting ideas and strategies. Cost is FREE, but registration is required.

420 Seventh Street, Racine, WI 53403 262-634-2391

Web site: http://fsracine.org/

Focus on Community

Our mission is to unite our community in an effort to prevent substance abuse and inspire healthy life choices. School-age programs, family programs and referral services available.

1240 Washington Avenue, Racine, WI 53403

262-632-6100

400 McCanna Parkway, Burlington, WI 53105

Web site: http://www.focusracine.org

Focus on Fathers - YMCA

A group based fatherhood initiative designed to assist low income, minority, and non-custodial fathers with the skills and attitudes to become more nurturing towards their children. Groups meet twice per week for 6 weeks, with a graduation ceremony to mark completion.

George Bray Neighborhood YMCA, 924 Center St., Racine, WI 53403

262-634-1994

Foster Care – Racine County

Foster care is home like care provided by licensed foster parents for children who cannot live with their parents because they are unsafe, have special care or treatment needs that their parents are unable to manage or other circumstances resulting in their parents or family being unable to care for them. For more information, contact the Foster Care Recruitment and Retention Specialist.

1717 Taylor Avenue, Racine, WI 53403 262-638-6595

Web site: <u>www.racinecountyfostercare.com</u>

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/racinecountyfostercare

Hand-to-Hand Program – Women's Resource Center

Court ordered or mutual agreement between parents to have supervised visitation or neutral exchange. A program of the Women's Resource Center and available in Racine and Kansasville. 262-631-9277 / 262-878-1238

La Leche League of Kenosha

La Leche League of Kenosha has regular meetings twice a month. Daytime meetings are the second Tuesday of the month at Sozo Chiropractic located at 3720 72nd Ave., Kenosha (on the north side). Evening meetings are on the fourth Wednesday of the month at Aurora Hospital, Kenosha near I-94. Babies and children are always welcome, as are partners, grandparents, etc. Kenosha 262-654-1512

Web site: https://www.lllofwi.org/

Nurturing Parenting Programs

The Nurturing Program focuses on coping with the stresses of raising children and the importance of children growing up in warm, trusting, and caring homes.

Children's Wisconsin – Community Services

8800 Washington Avenue, Suite 100, Mount Pleasant, WI 53406

262-633 3591

Positive Solutions for Families

A free workshop series facilitated by Extension Racine County that helps parents of young children (ages 0-6) learn strategies to promote social emotional development and positive behavior. The program is held throughout the year at various schools and locations throughout Racine County and virtually. Call or visit the web site for the most current workshops.

1072 Milwaukee Avenue, Burlington, WI 53105

262-767-2929

Web site: https://racine.extension.wisc.edu/

Racine County Home Visiting Network Program

Home visitation providing free pregnancy education and support for any expectant mother and her family. All pregnant mothers receive access to home visiting services focusing on reducing poor birth outcomes and improving maternal health. Spanish speaking staff. A partnership of Racine County Human Services, Professional Services Group, Central Racine County Health Department, and Ascension All Saints A using an evidence-based program and curriculum ((Healthy Families America and Parents As Teachers).

Email: RCHVN@racinecounty.com 262-638-6641

Web site: http://crchd.com/prenatal-parenting-programs

Strengthening Families 10-14 Program – Focus on Community

A program to help parents build on their strengths in showing love and setting limits and to help youth develop skills in handling peer pressure and building a positive future. Parents improve skills in child management while youth improve interpersonal and personal competencies.

Focus on Community, 1240 Washington Avenue, Racine, WI 53403

262-632-6200

Web site: http://www.focusracine.org

Teacher Place and Parent Resource

Promotes positive family interaction through learning and playing events. A workshop area and gift shop provides new and second hand hands-on teaching and learning materials including the Logic Puzzle Museum and Spinning Top & Yoyo Museum.

533 Milwaukee Avenue, Burlington, WI 53105 262-763-3946

Web site: www.logicpuzzlemuseum.org and www.topmuseum.org

Title I/Family Resource Center – Racine Unified School District

The Center has materials, videos, and resources available (free) to parents of children receiving Title I services. Workshops on parent education and support for communicating with school.

930 Dr. Martin Luther King Drive, Racine, WI 53404

262-221-5396

Web site: http://www.rusd.org/district/title-i-parent-center

The Triple P – Children's Wisconsin Community Services

The Positive Parenting Program is a parenting and family support system designed to prevent and treat, behavioral and emotional problems in children and teenagers. It aims to prevent problems in the family, school, and community before they arise and create family environments that encourage children to realize their potential.

8800 Washington Avenue, Mount Pleasant, WI 53406 262-633-3591

Web site: https://childrenswi.org/medical-care/primary-care/triple-p

Teen Parenting

Care Net Family Resource Center

Offers free pregnancy tests with options counseling, an Earn While You Learn program where you can learn parenting skills while earning "baby bucks" to spend in our baby boutique, abstinence classes and counseling for both adults and teens, and post-abortion studies.

740 College Avenue, Racine, WI 53403

Web site: http://www.carenetfamilyresources.org/

School Age Parenting Program (SAPAR) - Racine Unified School District

Graduating from high school becomes a challenge when students face the difficult task of juggling the role of both parent and student. This program, coordinated by three registered nurses with extensive maternal child nursing experience, aims to assist students with becoming strong parents and graduates. Together with counselors, teachers, social workers, and support staff, students are able to utilize a variety of programming options to complete school. SAPAR also operates the PEPS Program, which is an intense, one-semester, program where parenting students can receive off-site education at Racine Alternative Learning School.

262-939-2764 / 262-221-0881 / 262-939-2482

Teen Parenting Support and Maternal Child Health Home Visitation Program

Free home visits for teens who are pregnant or parenting and their children. Program addresses topics such as coping with stress, creating safe and healthy environments, assessing children's development, learning about community resources, developing a strong relationship with the child, and continuing high school education. Individual support as well as group activities offered. Pregnancy prevention materials and presentations offered to community organizations. Central Racine County Health Department (Second floor of U.S. Bank building) 10005 Northwestern Avenue, Suite A (Hwy K), Franksville, WI 53126 262-898-4460 Web site: http://www.crchd.com

Youth for Christ—Parent Life

Parent Life reaches expectant and parenting teens and their children through intentional relationships with trained adults and community partnerships, empowering the teens to make good choices, learn valuable parenting skills, encouraging them to further their education, and move toward independent living. Contact us for more information.

3001 Carpenter Avenue, Mount Pleasant, WI 53403

262-633-9016

E-mail: info@yfcwi.com

Web site: www.youthforchristwi.com

Transportation

Information on transportation resources can be found at: Racine County Human Services

Department - The Racine County Transportation Coordinator can be reached at 262-833-8732

or visit the website at http://racinecounty.com/Spectrans
 Visit the ADRC Directory at: http://www.adrc.racinecounty.com for transportation programs available to older adults.

Amtrak

AMTRAK train service between Milwaukee and Chicago is available in Sturtevant at the AMTRAK station (9900 East Exploration Court, Sturtevant, WI 53177 off County Hwy H -Wisconsin Street) Train service can be accessed by using the BUS. Tickets are purchased on the train from the conductor or from a local travel agent. For schedule and fare information, call AMTRAK at their national information number.

Web site: http://www.amtrak.com 800-872-7245

Baby Express

Baby Express provides quality transportation to authorized medical services within the City of Racine and to medical appointments in Kenosha. This is a free service to eligible adults and children receiving Medicaid Title XIX.

Web site: http://babyexpress.us 800-579-1145

Burlington West End Express

Seniors 60 and over, as well as ambulatory adults with disabilities can use the Shuttle weekdays between 9:30 am and 3:30 pm on set days and routes. Call for more information.

262-764-0377

Coach USA Airport Express & Wisconsin Coach Lines

Coach USA Airport Express service is available to O'Hare Airport and Milwaukee from the Petro Station/Iron Skillet on I-94 and Hwy. 20. There are several runs to O'Hare airport 365 days a year. Limited weekday connections are available using Belle Urban System.

Web site: http://www.coachusa.com/ 877-324-7767

Commute to Careers

A program operated by Racine County Workforce Solutions. Contact for details.

Email: <u>commutetocareers@racinecounty.com</u> 262-638-6622

DART (Dial A Ride Transportation)

This service is for individuals that live within ¾ mile of the fixed Belle Urban service area, but are prevented from using the Bell Urban system due to a disability. Fares charged.

262-619-2438

First Student, Inc.

8030 Washington Avenue, Racine, WI 53406

262-886-0422

Forward Health Card Recipients

Racine County residents enrolled in the State's Forward Health Medicaid and BadgerCare Plus plans that are in need of non-emergency medical transportation should call MTM (Medical Transportation Management) to schedule a ride.

866-907-1493

Greyhound

Bus service to U.S. and international destinations. Discounts available for military, veterans, and students. 414-272-2156 / 800-231-2222

Web site: https://www.greyhound.com/

Ktown Transportation

Web site: https://www.ktowntransportation.com/contact 866-430-6377 / 262-764-0377

Metra

Commuter train service from Kenosha to downtown Chicago, intermediate points and the entire METRA rail system around Chicago. METRA trains also connect with the Chicago Transit Authority (CTA) buses and elevated trains in the city and nearby suburbs. No direct Belle Urban System service is available to the METRA station in Kenosha at 5262 13th Avenue, but Wisconsin Coach Lines makes a stop at the station.

Web site: http://www.metrarail.com/ 312-322-6777

MyRide - Volunteer Center of Racine County

MyRide is a community based volunteer driving program that offers rides for seniors 55 and older, no longer able to drive, and living in Racine County. MyRide gives riders a feeling of independence by providing rides in private vehicles. Donations support the program.

Web site: http://www.volunteerracine.org/myride/ 262-417-7544

Racine County Specialized Transportation

Provides door-to-door services to residents over age 65 or have a disability and live outside of the Bell Urban System service area. Riders need an approved application to ride. Fare charged. Web site: https://www.racinecounty.com/government/human-services/aging-disability-services-division/transportation

Rideshare

Rideshare is a matching service that allows commuters to find transportation options for carpooling, bike buddies, van pooling, mass transit, and park and ride lots.

Web site: http://www.rideshareetc.org 262-521-5454

RYDE—Racine County Transit

Fixed route public transportation available in the City of Racine. Transportation is open to anyone. Call for a schedule. Fares charged.

Web site: www.racinetransit.com 262-637-9000

Vehicle Emission Test Information

Emissions testing can be completed at 19 private businesses in the Racine County area.

Web site: http://www.wisconsinvip.org/WivipPublic/

262-637-8163

866-OBT-TEST

Vehicle Repair Program

Vehicle repair program helps individuals by paying for a portion of their vehicle repair costs. Offered through the Kenosha Achievement Center, Inc. to Racine and Kenosha County residents. Required documentation: driver's license, proof of vehicle ownership, proof of income, documentation of family size and repair estimate from approved repair shop. Program funded by Wisconsin Employment Transportation Assistance Program (WETAP).

262-658-9636 / 262-658-9500

Wisconsin DMV (Department of Motor Vehicles)

Apply for Drivers' License, Vehicle Registration and Photo Identification. 9531 Rayne Road, Sturtevant, WI, 53177

800-924-3570

Utility Assistance

Programs that provide financial assistance for people who are at risk for having their utilities shut off; offer discounted services; provide disconnection protection; arrange for notification regarding pending disconnection. Programs may have eligibility requirements.

Access—AT&T Internet Service

Low-cost wireline home Internet service to households that qualify. To be eligible, households must have: one resident that participates in SNAP, an address in AT&T's 21-state service area, and no outstanding debt with AT&T fixed Internet service.

Web site: https://www.att.com/shop/internet/access/#/

Energy Services, Inc.

Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program (LIHEAP) provides assistance for low income individuals for: Heat and Electric; Emergency fuel assistance; Counseling on energy conservation and budgets; Pro-active co-payment plans; and Emergency furnace repair and replacement.

1717 Taylor Avenue (North Entrance), Racine, WI 53403

262-633-6000

1072 Milwaukee Avenue, Burlington, WI 53105

Web site: http://racinecounty.com/EnergyAssistance

EveryoneOn

Web site that solicits a wide variety of Internet Service Providers in order to feature the lowest costing offers and also provides information on how to obtain low cost computers and tablets.

Web site: everyoneon.org

E-mail: info@everyoneon.org

Lifeline & Link-Up

Lifeline and Link-Up are two Wisconsin Universal Service Fund programs that make essential telecommunications more affordable for low-income households. Telephone companies that provide local residential service in Wisconsin are required to offer these two programs to their residential customers. Lifeline reduces monthly telephone charges and Link-Up waives telephone connection charges for income eligible households. Customers must apply through their local telephone company provider. Brochures, an order form, and a listing of local service providers and their phone numbers are provided at the website link or contact the Aging and Disability Resource Center of Racine County at 262-833-8777.

Web site: https://www.fcc.gov/general/lifeline-program-low-income-consumers

Southern Lakes Area Love, Inc.

Provides assistance for those who are behind on their utility bill and facing shut off. This program is offered directly through Love, Inc. and helps with gas and electric bills.

480 South Pine Street, Burlington, WI 53105

262-763-6226

Web site: http://www.love-inc.net/

WE Energies

P.O. Box 2046, Milwaukee, WI 53201-2046 Electric emergency, power outages - 24 hours a day Gas leak, odor or emergency - 24 hours a day Residential Customer Service - 24 hours a day

Web site: http://www.weenergies.com

800-662-4PWR(4797) 800-261-LEAK(5325) 800-242-9137

Index

Behavioral Health Services of Racine County, 16, 21 Behavioral Health Services of Racine County -2 **Outpatient Clinic, 16** Bethany Transitional Housing, 59 211, 4 Better Business Bureau, 39 21st Century Preparatory School, 32 Big Brothers and Big Sisters of Racine and Kenosha Counties, 12 4 Big Sisters of Greater Racine, 12 Bilingual Department, 31 4C - For Children, 8, 27 Birth to Three Early Intervention Program, 24, 69 4-H Youth Development, 12 Birth, Death, & Marriage Information, 5 Birthright of Racine, 49 5 Black Infant Health Program, 50 Born Learning Trails, 35 504 Home Repair Program, 58 Boudicca House, 67 Boy Scouts of America, 12 **Bryant & Stratton College, 28** Α **BURLINGTON AREA SCHOOL DISTRICT, 30 Burlington Chamber of Commerce, 35** A.N.G.E.L Autism Network, 19, 69 **Burlington Community Aquatic Center, 35** AARP Tax Aide Programs, 40 **Burlington Community Education Department, 11** Access—AT&T Internet Service, 77 **Burlington Public Library, 29** Advancing Family Assets, 15, 37 **Burlington Senior Center, 9** Aging and Disability Resource Center of Racine **Burlington West End Express, 75** County (ADRC), 4, 24 AIDS Resource Center of Wisconsin, 44, 64 AIM NOW, 27 C Al-Anon of Southeastern WI, 19 Alcoholics Anonymous, 19 Caldwell Food Pantry, 42 American Red Cross in Southeastern Wisconsin, 21 Caledonia Conservancy, 11 Amtrak, 74 Care Net Family Resource Center, 50, 69, 73 Angel Tree Project, 60 Carthage College, 28 ARC of Racine County Inc., 24 Catholic Charities, 16, 50, 53, 64 Ascension - All Saints, 48 Center for Veterans Issues, 55, 67 **Ascension- All Saints Mental Health & Addiction** Centering Pregnancy, 50 Care. 15 Central Racine County Health Department, 46 Ascension Health Care, 46, 69 Cerebral Palsy Agency of Racine County, 24 Ascension Wisconsin Pharmacy, 51 Chamber of Commerce for Greater Racine, 36 Aurora Behavioral Health, 15 Child Care Payment Assistance, 9 Aurora Health Care, 69 Children Come First, 69 Aurora Health Centers, 47 Children of Prisoners Library, 60 Aurora Lakeland Medical Center, 48 Children's Wisconsin, 48 Aurora Memorial Hospital of Burlington, 48 Children's Wisconsin Community Services, 16, 70 **Autism Solution Pieces, 19** Choices of Life Center, 50 City of Racine, 55 City of Racine Community Centers, 9 В City of Racine Division of Neighborhood Services, 55

Baby Express, 49, 75

BadgerCare, 44

City of Racine Fair Housing Department, 55

Clean Slate Centers, 47

Coach USA Airport Express & Wisconsin Coach Lines, 75

Commodity Supplemental Food Program (CSFP), 44

Community Education Department, 30

Community Food Pantry, 43

Commute to Careers, 75

Compass Wisconsin Threshold, 24

Consumer Action Website - Federal Citizen

Information Center, 39

Consumer Credit Counseling (CCC), 37

Cops 'n Kids Reading Center, 29

Credit.org, 37

Cribs for Kids, 52, 70

D

DART (Dial A Ride Transportation), 75

Developmental Disabilities Information Service Inc,

25

Disabled American Veterans, 68

Division of Vocational Rehabilitation-Racine (DVR),

33

Divorce Parent Education, 70

Do Not Call/Send Lists, 39

Downtown Racine Corporation, 36

Dress For Success, 33

Drought Elementary, 30

E

Easterseals Southeast Wisconsin, 25

Eco-Justice Center, 11

Emergency Food Referrals – City of Racine, 42

Energy Services, Inc., 55, 77

Enrollment & Testing Center, 31

Equus Workforce Solutions, 22, 33

Evangelical Child & Family Agency, 16

EveryoneOn, 77

EXPO (EX-Incarcerated People Organizing), 60

Extended Learning Programs, 31

Extension Racine County, 2, 27, 58, 70

F

F.A.S.T., 71

Fair Shake, 61

Faith, Hope, and Love, 22

Familia Dental, 45

Families In Transition, 32

Family Assistance Centers, 66

Family Care Center, 47

Family Connects, 71

Family Healing Program, 71

Family Law Project, 61

Family Service of Racine, 16, 20, 70, 71

FamilyWize, 51

Farm Fresh Atlas, 44

Fight to End Exploitation, 7

First Choice Pre-Apprentice Program, 33

First Student, Inc., 75

Focus on Community, 14, 19, 71, 72, 73

Focus on Fathers, 72

FoodShare - Racine County, 42

FoodShare Employment and Training, 33

FoodWise, 27, 43

Forward Health Card Recipients, 75

Foster Care - Racine County, 72

Free and Reduced Price Lunch, 42

Fresh Start, 32

Froedtert Kenosha Hospital, 48

Froedtert Memorial Hospital, 48

Froedtert Pleasant Prairie Hospital, 48

G

Gateway Technical College, 28, 53

Girl Scouts of Wisconsin Southeast, 13

Giving to the Nations, Inc., 22

Godfathers Club of Racine, 13

Goodland Elementary School, 31

Graham Public Library, 29

Great Lakes Community Conservation Corps, 33

Greater Union Grove Area Chamber of Commerce,

36

Green Path Wellness, 38

Greening Greater Racine, 5

Greyhound, 75

GriefShare, 20

Grove, Inc., 20

Н

HALO, Inc., 22, 59

Hands of Opportunity, 25

Hand-to-Hand Program, 72

Head Start- Acelero Learning Wisconsin, 27

Health and Nutrition Service of Racine, 43, 50

Health Care Network and Dental, 45, 47

Health Insurance Marketplace, 38, 45

Heart to Heart Mentoring Program, 13

Heroin Anonymous, 20
Higher Expectations for Racine County Youth, 27
Hispanic Roundtable, 53
Home Ownership Preservation Hotline, 56
Homelessness and Housing Alliance, 56
Homestead Tax Credits, 56
HOPES Center of Racine, Inc., 17, 22, 56
Housing Authority of Racine County (HARC), 56
Housing Resources, Inc., 57
HUD - Housing and Urban Development, 56
HUDVet Resource Center, 67

I

iLife Financial Management Services, 38
Imagination Library, 29
Immunizations, 46
Improving Children's Health through School and
Community Partnerships, 17

J

Job Corps, 33
John XXIII Educational Center, 10
Just Add Kids, 36
Juvenile Detention Education, 31

K

Kansasville Grade School, 30
Kenosha Community Health Center Inc, 45
Kenosha VA Clinic, 68
Kenosha, Racine & Walworth Tri-County Tobacco
Free Coalition, 52
Kids Matter Inc., 61
Kingdom Manna Food Panty, 42
Kinship Care – Racine County, 61
Ktown Transportation, 75

L

La Leche League, 72
Lakeside Curative Services (LCS), 25
Lakeside Family Therapy Services, 17
Lakeview Pharmacy, 52
Lawyer Referral Service, 63
Legal Action of Wisconsin, 7, 57, 63
Legal Help Milwaukee, 64
LGBT Center of SE Wisconsin, 10
Liberación – Women's Resource Center, 54

Life Choices, 50
Lifeline & Link-Up, 77
LIFT Strategy – United Way of Racine County, 10
LillyAnswers, 52
Low Income Taxpayer Clinic (LITC), 41
Lutheran Social Services, 17

M

Margaret Ann's Place, 20
Marquette School of Dentistry, 45
Marquette Volunteer Legal Clinic, 64
Med Advocates, 52
Medicaid, 44
Medical Support Services, 25
Meridian Group, Inc., 57
Metra, 75
Mexican Consulate in Milwaukee, 54
MHS Health Wisconsin, 45
Mobile Health Clinic, 46
Money Management International, 38
Mrs. Myers' Reading Room Inc, 29
MyRide, 76

N

N.A.A.C.P., 5

NACo Health and Dental Discount Program, 52

NAMI Greater Milwaukee, 64

NAMI Racine County, 17, 20

National Foundation for Credit Counseling (NFCC), 38, 57

National Resource Directory, 66

Neighborhood Watch, 57

NeighborWorks, 57

Non-Profit Legal Services of SE Wisconsin, Inc., 63

North Cape Elementary, 30

0

Nurturing Parenting Programs, 72

Office of Family and Community Engagement, 32
Office of the Commissioner of Insurance – State of
Wisconsin, 40
Office of Veteran's Employment Service – Racine
County, 34
Oxford House, 57

P

Partners2, 13

Partnership for Prescription Assistance, 52

P-COC (Parent-Child Oriented Classroom – Early

Childhood), 31

Photo Identification, 5

Planned Parenthood, 50

Positive Solutions for Families, 72

Prairie School's Center for Developing Excellence

STEAM Academy, 13

Prevent Blindness Wisconsin, 53

Privacy Rights Clearing House, 40

Probation and Parole, 63

Prologue, 46

Property Tax Deferral Loan Program, 41

Public Health Departments, 51

Q

Quality Addiction Management, 17

Quick List, 5

R

Racine Area Manufacturers and Commerce (RAMAC), 36

Racine Children's Library, 29

Racine City Health Department, 46

Racine Collaborative for Children's Mental Health,

18

Racine Continuum of Care, 56

Racine Correctional Institution, 62

Racine County, 61, 69

Racine County – Official Directory of Public Officials,

5

Racine County Child Advocacy Center, 7

Racine County Child Support Office, 38

Racine County Convention and Visitors Bureau, 36

Racine County Division of Economic Support, 38

Racine County Food Bank, 44

Racine County Home Visiting Network Program, 51,

73

Racine County Human Services Department, 7, 24,

40

Racine County Jail, 62

Racine County Juvenile Detention Center, 62

Racine County Network of Care Website, 4

Racine County Opportunity Center (RCOC), 25

Racine County Resource Network (RCRN), 5

Racine County Sheriff's Office Consumer Fraud Unit,

Racine County Specialized Transportation, 76

Racine County Treasurer's Office, 41

Racine County TRIAD, 40

Racine County Veterans Services, 66

Racine Creative Center, 13

Racine Financial Empowerment Center (FEC), 38

Racine Friendship Clubhouse, 18

Racine Gymnastics Center, 14

Racine Habitat for Humanity, 57

Racine Hospitality Center, 22

Racine Interfaith Coalition (RIC), 6

Racine Law Library, 29

Racine Legal Advice Service, 63

Racine Literacy Council, 29

Racine Mobile Market, 44

Racine Mutual Housing Association, 58

Racine Public Library, 29

Racine Revitalization Partnership, 6

Racine Theater Guild, 14, 36

Racine Unified School District, 31, 51, 73, 74

Racine Vocational Ministry, Inc., 34, 61

Racine Youth Sports, 14

Racine Youthful Offenders' Correctional Facility, 62

Racine Zoo, 36

Racine/Kenosha Community Action Agency, 22, 59

Racine-Kenosha Birthing Project, 49

RADD (Recreational Activities for the

Developmentally Disabled), 25

Raymond Elementary, 30

Reaching Beyond Bars, 61

Reduce, Reuse and Recycling Guide, 5

Reference Librarians, 6

Rent Smart, 58

Rideshare, 76

River Bend Nature Center, Inc., 11

Robert E. Ellsworth Correctional Center, 63

Rochester Public Library, 29

Rogers Memorial Hospital, 18

Root River Environmental Education Community

Center, 12

Rural Housing, Inc., 58

RYDE—Racine County Transit, 76

S

S.C.A.N. (Stop Child Abuse & Neglect), 7

Safe Families for Children, 23

Safe Haven, 51

SAFE Haven of Racine, Inc., 18, 23, 60
Safe Kids Coalition Kenosha-Racine, 53
Safe Place for Newborns Crisis Line, 51
Safe Start, 14
Salvation Army, 23, 39, 58
Samuel Myers Park, 12
SC Johnson Community Aquatic Center at Pritchard Park, 36
School Age Parenting Program (SAPAR), 31, 51, 74
School Choice Programs, 32
Schools of Hope, 30
SENO Land Trust Conservancy, 12
Sesame Street's Toolkit Little Children, Big Challenges - Incarceration, 62
Sexual Assault Services (SAS), 8, 18, 20, 23, 54

Action Agency, 34
Social Security Administration, 39
Society's Assets, 26

Skills Enhancement—Racine/Kenosha Community

Southern Lakes Area Love, Inc., 23, 26, 39, 43, 77
SOUTHERN LAKES CONSORTIUM ALTERNATIVE HIGH
SCHOOL, 31

Special Education, 31

St. Vincent de Paul Society Helpline, 23

Stepping Stones Farms, 18

Strengthening Families 10-14 Program, 73

Suicide Hotline, 66

Supportive Services for Veteran Families, 67

Swift Care, 48

Т

Teacher Place and Parent Resource, 73

Teen Challenge, 19

Teen Parenting Support and Maternal Child Health Home Visitation Program, 74

Teen Peer Program, 14

Tenant Resource Center, 58, 64

The Triple P, 73

Title I Standards Office, 31

TLC, Inc, 60

Town of Norway Recreational Department, 11

Transportation, 31

U

UMOS, 34, 54 UNIDOS Against Domestic Violence, 8 Union Grove Area Food Bank, 43

Union Grove Area School District, 30

Union Grove Elementary, 30
Union Grove Union High School, 30
Union Grove VA Clinic Wallace Hall, 68
United States Postal Services - Postal Inspection, 40
United Way of Racine County, 6, 29, 30, 35, 51
University of Wisconsin - Parkside, 28
University of Wisconsin Law School, 65
Uplift 900, 34, 62
Urban League of Racine and Kenosha, Inc., 6
US Dept. of Veterans Affairs, 66

V

VA Caregiver Support Line, 67
VA National Call Center for Homeless Resources, 67
Variety—The Children's Charity of Wisconsin, 26
Vehicle Emission Test Information, 76
Vehicle Repair Program, 76
Veteran's Employment Representative, 67
Veteran's Treatment Court, 68
Veterans Center, 66
Veterans Consortium Pro Bono Program, 68
Veterans Crisis Line, 66
Veterans Outreach of Wisconsin, 67
Victim Witness Assistance Program, 63
Visioning Greater Racine, 6
VITA (Volunteer Income Tax Assistance), 41
Voces de la Frontera, 6, 54

W

W-2 Program – Equus Workforce Solutions, 39 Washington-Caldwell, 31

Waterford Area Chamber of Commerce, 36

Volunteer Center of Racine County, 7, 76

WATERFORD AREA SCHOOLS, 30

Waterford Graded School District, 31

Waterford High School, 31

Waterford Public Library, 29

Waterford Recreation Department, 11

Waterford Special Education Cooperative, 31

WE Energies, 77

Weatherization Racine, 59

Welfare Fraud Hotline, 40

WHEDA, 41, 59

WI Front Door Housing, 59

Wisconsin Civil Liberties Union, 64

Wisconsin Department of Agriculture, Trade and

Consumer Protection, 40, 59

Wisconsin Department of Children and Families, 9

Wisconsin Dept. of Veterans Affairs, 66
Wisconsin DMV, 76
Wisconsin FACETS, 26, 65
Wisconsin Family Justice Clinic, 65
Wisconsin Family Ties, 21
Wisconsin Farm Center, 39
Wisconsin National Guard, 66
Wisconsin Operation Military Kids, 68
Wisconsin State Law Library, 59
Wisconsin State Public Defenders' Office, 64
Wisconsin Tobacco Quit Line, 21, 48
Wisconsin Well Woman, 48
Wisconsin Women's Business Initiative Corporation, 34

Women's Resource Center, 8, 19, 21, 23, 60, 71, 72

Women, Infants and Children (WIC), 43

Workforce Solutions, 34 WRTP/BIG STEP, 35

Y

YMCA, 10, 72 Yorkville Elementary, 30 Youth for Christ—Parent Life, 74 Youth in Governance, 14 YWCA Southeast Wisconsin, 28, 29, 35

Z

Zablocki VA Medical Center, 68